

Sealed bid document must be deposited in the Tender Box provided at the Municipal Civic Centre (Rates hall), 37 Murchison Street, Newcastle by no later than **12h00** on **04 June 2021** where bids will be opened in public. Please be advised that the name, address and contact details should be written at the back of the envelope.

CONTENTS

PART A -	ADMINISTRATIVE REQUIREMENTS IN TERMS OF THE SUPPLY CHAIN	PAGE NUMBER
MANAG	EMENT POLICY	
1.	Checklist	4
2.	Bid Notice & Invitation to Bid	5
3.	Form of Offer and Acceptance	8
4.	General Conditions of Bid	10
5.	General Conditions of Contract	14
6.	Special Conditions of Contract	25
7.	Authority of Signatory	33
8.	Record of Addenda issued	35
9.	Banking Details	36
10.	Proof of Municipal Good Standing`1	37
11.	Central Supplier Database	38
12.	MBD 3.1 - Pricing Schedule – Firm Prices (Purchases)	39
13.	MBD 4 - Declaration of Interest	40
14.	MBD 6.1 - Preference Points Claim Form	43
15.	MBD 8 - Declaration of Bidder's Past Supply Chain Management	48
	Practices	
16.	MBD 9 - Certificate of Independent Bid Declaration	50
PART B -	SPECIFICATIONS AND PRICING SCHEDULE	
17.	Specifications	53
18.	Eligibility Criteria	59
19.	Pricing Schedule	60
20.	Schedule of Work Experience of the Bidder	62
21.	Declaration by Bidder	63



PART A-ADMINISTRATIVE REQUIREMENTS IN TERMS OF THE SUPPLY CHAIN MANAGEMENT POLICY

1. CHECKLIST

PLEASE ENSURE THAT THE FOLLOWING FORMS HAVE BEEN DULY COMPLETED AND SIGNED AND THAT ALL DOCUMENTS AS REQUESTED, ARE ATTACHED TO THE BID DOCUMENT:

Description		Yes/No	
Form of Offer and Acceptance	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed and signed?			
Authority to Sign a Bid	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed and is a certified copy of the resolution			
attached?			
MBD 1 – Invitation to Bid	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed and signed?			
MBD 3.1 - Pricing Schedule – Firm Prices (Purchases)	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed and signed?			
MBD 4 Declaration of Interest	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed and signed?			
MBD 6.1 Preference Points Claim Form	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed and signed?			
Is a CERTIFIED copy of the B-BBEE Certificate or the original B-BBEE	Yes	No	
Certificate or affidavit attached?			
MBD 8 Declaration of Past Supply Chain Practices	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed and signed?			
MBD 9 Certificate of Independent Bid Determination	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed and signed?			
Certificate of Payment of Municipal Accounts	Yes	No	
Is a certified copy of the latest (i.e. not older than three months)			
Municipal Account Statement attached?			
Experience of Bidder	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed with relevant experience detailed and			
signed?			
Pricing schedule	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed and signed?			
Central Supplier Database	Yes	No	
Is proof of registration attached?			
ALL sites visited to take measurements	Yes	No	
Is the attendance register completed and signed?			

Name of Bidder		
Signature	Name (print)	
Capacity	Date	

2. BID NOTICE & INVITATION TO BID

BID NO: B048-2020/21

Page **4** of **62**

SUPPLY, DELIVERY & OFFLOADING OF ALL-IN-ONE WORKSTATIONS (COMPUTERS), CAD 4D SOFTWARE AND LAPTOP

The Newcastle Municipality seeks service providers for the SUPPLY, DELIVERY & OFFLOADING OF ALL-IN-ONE WORKSTATIONS (COMPUTERS), CAD 4D SOFTWARE AND LAPTOP.

Bid documents are obtainable from **27 May 2021**, at the office of the Strategic Executive Director: Budget and Treasury Office, Municipal Civic Centre Tower Block – Office B218 2nd Floor, 37 Murchison Street, Newcastle, 2940 during office hours between 08h00 to 15h00 upon a payment of a **non-refundable document fee of R 80.00**.

Banking Details - Banking Details - The Newcastle Municipality, Nedbank - Account No: 1162 6600 66, Br Code: 133 724 (the proof of payment must reflect the bid number and bidder's name as reference).

Procurement enquiries: Ms Dalene Marias **Telephone no.:** 034 328 7818

Technical enquiries: Mr Bongani Hlatshwayo **Telephone no.:** 082 391 5631 / 034 328 7687

Or

Technical enquiries: Ms Samu Madida **Telephone no.:** 034 328 7945

Bids will be adjudicated in terms of the Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2017 pertaining to Preferential Procurement Policy Framework Act, 5/2000 and other applicable legislations and will be based on 80/20 points system. Preference points will be awarded to service providers using their B-BBEE status level of contribution. The Council reserves the right to accept all, some, or none of the bids submitted, either wholly or in part and it is not obliged to accept the lowest bid.

Completed bid documents complying with the conditions of bid must be sealed and endorsed "Bid No: B048-2020/21- SUPPLY, DELIVERY & OFFLOADING OF ALL-IN-ONE WORKSTATIONS (COMPUTERS), CAD 4D SOFTWARE AND LAPTOP" bearing the name and address of the bidder at the back of the envelope to be deposited in the official bid box provided in the foyer of Newcastle Municipality – Municipal Civic Offices (Rates Hall), 37 Murchison Street, 1st floor, Newcastle by no later than 12:00 on Friday, 04 June 2021 where bids will be opened in public. Late quotations or tenders received by way of facsimile or e-Mail will under no circumstances be considered.

Only prospective suppliers who are registered on the National Treasury Supplier database are legible to bid. To register on the CSD log onto www.csd.gov.za

Mr V. Govender Acting Municipal Manager

MBD 1: INVITATION TO BID

Page **5** of **62**

PART A

YOU ARE HERE	BY INV	ITED T	O BID FOR	REQUIREME	NTS OF TH	HE NEWCASTLI	E MUNICIPALI	TY	
Bid Number	B048-	2020/2	21	Closing Date	e 0.	4 June 2021	Closing	Time	12h00
	SUPPL	Y, DE	LIVERY & (OFFLOADIN	G OF A	LL-IN-ONE WO	ORKSTATIONS	(COM	PUTERS),
Description			FTWARE AN						
THE SUCCESSE	FUL BIE	DDER \	WILL BE RE	QUIRED TO	FILL IN	AND SIGN A	WRITTEN CC	ONTRAC	T FORM
(MBD7). BID RESPONSE			TC NAAV DE	DEBOSITED	INI				
THE BID BOX SI			IS MAI DE	DEFOSITED	IIN				
FIRST (1st) FLOC			WCASTLE A	MUNICIPALIT	Υ				
MUNICIPAL CI									
37 MURCHISO	N STRE	ET							
NEWCASTLE									
2940	DAAATI	ON							
SUPPLIER INFO		ON							
Name of Bidd									
Postal Address	<u>S</u>								
Street Address	5					Т	T		
Telephone Nu	mber		Code			Number			
Cellphone Nu	mber						T		
Facsimile Num	nber		Code			Number			
E-Mail Address	S								
Vat Registratio	on Nun	nber							
Tax Complian	ce Sta	tus	TCS PIN:		0	R CSD No:			
B-BBEE Status I				.		Status Level	Sworn		
Verification Co			☐ Yes ☐] No	Affida	∨i†		∐ Yes	i □ No
[Tick Applicate [A B-BBEE STAT			PIFICATION	CERTIFICAT	F/SWOR	N AFFIDAVIT	FOR EMES 8	OSEs) M	IIIST RE
SUBMITTED IN					-		(I OK LIVILS &	QJLJ) IV	IOSI DE
Are you the A						_			
Representativ			Yes [_	: No
Africa for the			(if yes end	close		u a Foreign B			answer
/Services /Wo Offered?	rks		proof)			er for the Goo ces /Works Of		part B	:3)
Ollered:					Total Bi		ieleu:		
Total Number	of Item	15							
Offered									
Signature of Bi	idder				Date:				
Capacity und	er whic	ch this	bid is signe	ed:					
ENQUIRIES MA									
Bidding Proce						Technical e			
Contact perso			alene Mari	as		Mr Bongani			
Telephone nu			28 7769	\1			/ 034 328 76		
E-mail address	5	nale	ne.Marias@	newcastle.	gov.za	songani.Hla	tshwayo@ne	wcastle	e.gov.za

PART B Terms and Conditions for Bidding

1.	BID SUBMISSION:
1.1.	. Bids must be delivered by the stipulated time to the correct address. Late bids will not be accepted for consideration.
1.2.	All bids must be submitted on the official forms provided—(not to be re-typed) or online
1.3.	This bid is subject to the Preferential Procurement Policy Framework Act and the Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2017, the General Conditions of Contract (GCC) and, if applicable, any other special conditions of contract.
2.	TAX COMPLIANCE REQUIREMENTS
2.1	Bidders must ensure compliance with their tax obligations.
2.2	Bidders are required to submit their unique Personal Identification Number (Pin) issued by SARS to enable the organ of state to view the taxpayer's profile and tax status.
2.3	Application for the Tax Compliance Status (TCS) certificate or Pin may also be made via efiling. In order to use this provision, taxpayers will need to register with SARS as e-filers through the website www.sars.gov.za .
2.4	Foreign suppliers must complete the Pre-Award Questionnaire in part B:3.
2.5	Bidders may also submit a printed TCS certificate together with the bid.
2.6	In bids where consortia / joint ventures / sub-contractors are involved, each party must submit a separate TCS certificate / Pin / CSD number.
2.7	Where no TCS is available but the bidder is registered on the Central Supplier Database (CSD), a CSD number must be provided.
3.	QUESTIONNAIRE TO BIDDING FOREIGN SUPPLIERS
3.1.	. Is the entity a resident of the Republic of South Africa (RSA)?
3.2.	. Does the entity have a branch in the RSA?
3.3.	. Does the entity have a permanent establishment in the RSA?
3.4.	. Does the entity have any source of income in the RSA?
3.5.	. Is the entity liable in the RSA for any form of taxation?
Coi	he answer is "no" to all of the above, then it is not a requirement to register for a Tax mpliance Status System Pin Code from the South African Revenue Service (SARS) and if not ister as per 2.3 above.
	ailure to provide any of the above particulars may render the bid invalid. ids will be considered from persons in the service of the state.
SIGN	ATURE OF BIDDER:
CAPA	ACITY UNDER WHICH THIS BID IS SIGNED:
DATE	3. FORM OF OFFER AND ACCEPTANCE

Page **7** of **62**

OFFER

The employer, identified in the acceptance signature block, has solicited offers to enter into a contract for:

BID NO B048-2020/21: SUPPLY, DELIVERY & OFFLOADING OF ALL-IN-ONE WORKSTATIONS (COMPUTERS), CAD 4D SOFTWARE AND LAPTOP

The tenderer, identified in the offer signature block, has examined the documents listed in the tender data and addenda thereto as listed in the tender schedules, and by submitting this offer has accepted the conditions of tender.

By the representative of the tenderer, deemed to be duly authorized, signing this part of this form of offer and acceptance, the tenderer offers to perform all of the obligations and liabilities of the contractor under the contract including compliance with all its terms and conditions according to their true intent and meaning for an amount to be determined in accordance with the conditions of contract identified in the contract data.

THE OFFERED PRICE IN	CLUSIVE OF VALUE ADDED TAX (VAT) IS
	Rand (in words);
R	(in figures) (or other suitable wording).
and acceptance an period of validity stat	cepted by the employer by signing the acceptance part of this form of offer d returning one copy of this document to the tenderer before the end of the ed in the tender data, whereupon the tenderer becomes the party named as conditions of contract identified in the contract data.
Signature	Date
Name	
Capacity	
Name of Tenderer	
	Date
ACCEPTANCE (to be d	completed by the Employer)
By signing this part of	this form of offer and acceptance, the employer identified below accepts the
	Page 8 of 62

tenderer's offer. In consideration thereof, the employer shall pay the tenderer the amount due in accordance with the conditions of contract identified in the contract data. Acceptance of the tenderer's offer shall form an agreement between the employer and the tenderer upon the terms and conditions contained in this agreement and in the contract that is the subject of this agreement.

The terms of the contract, are contained in:

Agreements and tender document, (which includes this agreement)

Pricing data

Scope of work

Briefing Session

and any drawings and documents or parts thereof, which may be incorporated by reference above.

Deviations from and amendments to the documents listed in the tender document and any addenda thereto as listed in the tender schedules as well as any changes to the terms of the offer agreed by the tenderer and the employer during this process of offer and acceptance, are contained in the Record of Addendum attached to and forming part of this agreement. No amendments to or deviations from said documents are valid unless contained in this schedule, which must be signed by the authorized representative(s) of both parties.

The tenderer shall within two weeks after receiving a completed copy of this agreement, including the schedule of deviations (if any), contact the employer's agent (whose details are given in the tender document) to arrange the delivery of any bonds, guarantees, proof of insurance and any other documentation to be provided in terms of the conditions of contract identified in the contract data at, or just after, the date this agreement comes into effect. Failure to fulfill any of these obligations in accordance with those terms shall constitute a repudiation of this agreement.

Notwithstanding anything contained herein, this agreement comes into effect on the date when the tenderer receives one fully completed original copy of this document, including the schedule of deviations (if any). Unless the tenderer within five days of the date of such receipt notifies the employer in writing of any reason why he cannot accept the contents of this agreement, this agreement shall constitute a binding contract between the parties.

	FOR OFFICIAL U	JSE ONLY
Name		
Date		Signature
Capacity (tick one)	Municipal Manager	Chief Financial Officer
For the Employer	Newco	astle Municipality
Name of Witness		Signature

4. GENERAL CONDITIONS OF BID

1. General conditions of Contract

1.1. This Bid is subject to the General Conditions of Contract (GCC) 2010 and, if applicable, any other Special Conditions of Contract.

2. Pricing

- 2.1. Rates and prices offered by the bidder must be written onto the pricing schedule or form of offer of this document by hand, completed in full and signed by the duly authorised signatory.
- 2.2. All prices shall be quoted in South African currency, and be **INCLUSIVE of VAT**. <u>Bid prices that</u> do not include VAT shall not be considered.
- 2.3. Bid prices must include all expenses, disbursements and costs (e.g. transport, accommodation etc.) which may be required for the execution of the bidder's obligations in terms of the Contract. Bid prices shall cover the cost of all general risks, liabilities and obligations set forth or implied in the Contract, as well as overhead charges and profit (in the event that the bid is successful), unless otherwise specified.
- 2.4. All bid prices will be final and binding.
 - 2.4.1. A bid will not be invalidated if the amount in words and the amount in figures do not correspond,
 - 2.4.2. in which case the amount in words shall be read out at the bid opening and shall be deemed to be the bid amount; therefore, where there is a discrepancy between the amount in figures and the amount in words, the amount in words shall apply.

3. Forward Exchange Rate Cover

- 3.1. In the event of price(s) based on the exchange rate, the successful bidder(s) will be required to obtain exchange rate cover in order to protect the Municipality against exchange rate variations.
- 3.2. The bidder must provide proof of forward exchange rate cover within 14 days after an order was placed.
- 3.3. If proof that forward exchange rate cover was taken out within 14 days after the order was placed but is not submitted to the Municipality along with the invoice, the contract price adjustment will not be accepted and the contract may be cancelled.

4. Submission of Bids

- 4.1. Sealed bids, with the "Bid Number and Title" clearly endorsed on the envelope, and must be deposited in the bid box on or before the closing date and time of the bid.
- 4.2. The bid box is in Municipal Civic Offices, 37 Murchison Street, Rates Hall, 1st Floor, Newcastle.
- 4.3. All literature must be securely attached to the bid. The Council shall not be held liable for any loss or damages sustained due to the service provider's failure to comply with this condition.
- 4.4. If a courier service company is being used for delivery of the bid document, the bidder description must be endorsed on the delivery note/courier packaging and the courier must ensure that documents are placed / deposited into the bid box. The Newcastle Municipality will not be held responsible for any bid document which is not timeously delivered, mislaid or incorrectly delivered due to the negligence of the courier company or any other party involved in the delivery of the bid document.

Please note:

• Bids that are deposited in the incorrect box will not be considered.

- Mailed, telegraphic or faxed tenders will not be accepted.
- Documents may only be completed in **black ink**.
- The use of correction fluid/tape on the bid documents is not allowed. If there is an error, draw a line through it, initial next to it and make the correction directly above /below/next to it.
- All bids must be submitted in writing on the official forms supplied (not to be re-typed).

5. Opening, Recording and Publications of Bids Received

- 5.1. Bids will be opened on the closing date immediately after the closing time specified in the bid documents. If requested by any bidder present, the names of the bidders, and if practical, the total amount of each bid and of any alternative bids will be read out aloud.
- 5.2. Details of bids received in time will be recorded in a register which is open to public inspection.
- 5.3. Any bid received after the appointed time for the closing of bids **will not be considered** but shall be filed unopened with the other bids received, which bid(s) can be returned to the bidder at his request and cost.

6. Validity Period

Bids shall remain valid for **ninety (90) days** after the tender closure date.

7. Incorrect Information

Where a contract has been awarded on the strength of the information furnished by the bidder which after the conclusion of the relevant agreement, is proven to have been incorrect, the municipality may, in addition to any other legal remedy it has or may have, recover from the contractor all costs, losses or damages incurred or sustained by the municipality as a result of the award of the contract.

8. Withdrawal of Bid during and After the SCM Process:

- 8.1. When a bidder withdraws his/her bid during the SCM bidding process, it must be in writing, prior to the award of the bid, of which Newcastle holds the right to accept or reject with or without a claim for any damages.
- 8.2. When a bidder withdraws or cancels the contract after award of the bid to the particular winner of the bid, the awarded bidder will be held responsible for any damages or administrative expenses incurred prior to the award of the bid.

9. Invoices

All invoices must be forwarded to the following address:

Newcastle Municipality Private Bag x6621 Newcastle, 2940

9.1. Legal requirements for invoices

10.1.1. Please ensure that your tax invoices complies with the requirements as stipulated by SARS (VAT Act No 89 of 1991), i.e.:

9.1.1.1. Ordinary invoice (not VAT Registered)

a) The word "INVOICE" in a prominent place

- b) Official invoice number and date of transaction
- c) Trade name, legal name, registration number (if any) and address of supplier
- d) The Official order number of Newcastle Municipality is compulsory non-compliance no payment
- e) The Municipality's name and postal address (Private Bag X6621, Newcastle, 2940)
- f) Accurate description of goods and / or services supplied / provided.
- g) Unit of measurement of goods or services supplied
- h) Price

9.1.1.2. VAT/Tax invoice (VAT registered)

- a) Word "TAX INVOICE" in a prominent place
- b) Trade, legal name and registration number (if any) of supplier
- c) Address and VAT number of supplier
- d) The official invoice number and date of invoice
- e) The Official order number of Newcastle Municipality is compulsory non-compliance no payment
- f) The Municipality's name and postal address (Private Bag X6621, Newcastle, 2940) and VAT registration number (4000791824)
- g) Accurate description of goods and / or services supplied / provided.
- h) Unit of measurement of goods or services supplied
- i) Price and VAT amount

10. Payment Terms

- 10.1. It is the policy of the Newcastle Municipality to pay all creditors by means of electronic bank transfers.
- 10.2. Creditors will be paid within 30 days after receipt of an invoice and statement for the month in question, detailing all invoices during that month and reflecting the total amount due by the Municipality. In exceptional circumstances, the Municipality may, at its discretion, deviate from the above.

11. Poor Performance

Where the supplier fails to render the services within the stipulated period, or should services rendered be deemed not to the satisfaction of the Newcastle Municipality, the tenderer will receive written notice of poor performance. Failure to address performance issues could result in the entire contract being reviewed or cancelled.

12. Central Supplier Database

No awards will be made to a tenderer who is not registered on the Central Supplier Database.

13. Disbursements, Travel and Subsistence

- 13.1. No bidder will be refunded any cost or disbursements incurred in respect of the project, save where the prior written approval of Newcastle Municipality has been obtained in respect of such expenditure.
- 13.2. Any authorized disbursements will be refunded at the reasonable and actual cost determined by Newcastle Municipality. Any expenditure incurred by the successful bidder in respect of authorized travel for the project will be refunded in accordance with the Newcastle Municipality travel policy as applicable from time to time. The rates payable for the use of private vehicles will be the prevailing rates quoted by the Automobile Association of South Africa.
- 13.3. All claims in respect of authorized disbursements (travel and subsistence costs) must be substantiated by documentary evidence such as receipts and logs of kilometres travelled.
- 13.4. All expenses incurred by the bidder for the proposal and presentations are the responsibility of the bidder and will not be reimbursed by Newcastle Municipality.

14. Joint Venture Agreement or Consortiums

Tenderers intending to tender in the form of joint venture or consortium must submit the following documentation together with the bid:-

- 1) A valid Tax Compliance Status verification Pins issued by SARS of all parties of the Joint Venture or Consortium, and
- 2) all parties of the Joint Venture or Consortium must submit signed copies of :
 - a) The Declaration of Interest Form,
 - b) The Declaration of Bidder's Past Supply Chain Management Practices Form,
 - c) The Certificate of Independent Bid Determination Form, and
- 3) An undertaking duly signed by all parties of the Joint Venture or Consortium indicating their intention to enter into an agreement for the purposes of this contract, and
- 4) A consolidated valid and original or certified copy of their B-BBEE Status Level Verification Certificate.

Further to the above, the name of the Joint Venture or Consortium must appear on the relevant pages of the document. Failure to comply with these requirements shall lead to disqualification.

15. Samples for Quality Control

- 15.1 If the samples are required in terms of the specification, such samples shall be supplied by the service provider at his/her own cost.
- 15.2 All samples approved will be retained by the Newcastle Municipality as standards for the duration of the contract.

5. GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

1. Definitions

- 1. The following terms shall be interpreted as indicated:
- 1.1 **"Closing time"** means the date and hour specified in the bidding documents for the receipt of bids.

- 1.2 **"Contract"** means the written agreement entered into between the purchaser and the vendor, as recorded in the contract form signed by the parties, including all attachments and appendices thereto and all documents incorporated by reference therein.
- 1.3 **"Contract price"** means the price payable to the Vendor under the contract for the full and proper performance of his contractual obligations.
- 1.4 "Corrupt practice" means the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting of anything of value to influence the action of a public official in the procurement process or in contract execution.
- 1.5 **"Countervailing duties"** are imposed in cases where an enterprise abroad is subsidized by its government and encouraged to market its products internationally.
- 1.6 "Country of origin" means the place where the goods were mined, grown or produced or from which the services are supplied. Goods are produced when, through manufacturing, processing or substantial and major assembly of components, a commercially recognized new product results that is substantially different in basic characteristics or in purpose or utility from its components.
- 1.7 "Day" means calendar day.
- 1.8 "Delivery" means delivery in compliance of the conditions of the contract or order.
- 1.9 "Delivery ex stock" means immediate delivery directly from stock actually on hand.
- 1.10 "Delivery into consignees store or to his site" means delivered and unloaded in the specified store or depot or on the specified site in compliance with the conditions of the contract or order, the vendor bearing all risks and charges involved until the goods are so delivered and a valid receipt is obtained.
- 1.11 **"Dumping"** occurs when a private enterprise abroad market its goods on own initiative in the RSA at lower prices than that of the country of origin and which have the potential to harm the local industries in the RSA.
- 1.12 **"Force majeure"** means an event beyond the control of the vendor and not involving the supplier's fault or negligence and not foreseeable. Such events may include, but is not restricted to, acts of the purchaser in its sovereign capacity, wars or revolutions, fires, floods, epidemics, quarantine restrictions and freight embargoes.
- 1.13 **"Fraudulent practice"** means a misrepresentation of facts in order to influence a procurement process or the execution of a contract to the detriment of any bidder, and includes collusive practice among bidders (prior to or after bid submission) designed to establish bid prices at artificial non-competitive levels and to deprive the bidder of the benefits of free and open competition.
- 1.14 "GCC" means the General Conditions of Contract.
- 1.15 **"Goods"** means all of the equipment, machinery, and/or other materials that the supplier is required to supply to the purchaser under the contract.
- 1.16 "Imported content" means that portion of the bidding price represented by the cost of components, parts or materials which have been or are still to be imported (whether by the vendor or his subcontractors) and which costs are inclusive of the costs abroad, plus freight and other direct importation costs such as landing costs, dock dues, import duty, sales duty or

other similar tax or duty at the South African place of entry as well as transportation and handling charges to the factory in the Republic where the goods covered by the bid will be manufactured.

- 1.17 "Local content" means that portion of the bidding price, which is not included in the imported content provided that local manufacture does take place.
- 1.18 **"Manufacture"** means the production of products in a factory using labour, materials, components and machinery and includes other related value-adding activities.
- 1.19 **"Order"** means an official written order issued for the supply of goods or works or the rendering of a service.
- 1.20 "Project site" where applicable, means the place indicated in bidding documents.
- 1.21 "Purchaser" means the Institution purchasing the goods/works and/or service.
- 1.22 "Republic" means the Republic of South Africa.
- 1.23 **"SCC"** means the Special Conditions of Contract.
- 1.24 **"Services"** means those functional services ancillary to the supply of the goods, such as transportation and any other incidental services, such as installation, commissioning, provision of technical assistance, training, catering, gardening, security, maintenance and other such obligations of the vendor covered under the contract.
- 1.25 **"Written"** or **"in writing"** means handwritten in ink or any form of electronic or mechanical writing.

2. Application

- 2.1 These general conditions are applicable to all bids, contracts and orders including bids for functional and professional services, sales, hiring, letting and the granting or acquiring of rights, but **excluding immovable property**, unless otherwise indicated in the bidding documents.
- 2.2 Where applicable, Special Conditions of Contract are also laid down to cover specific vendors, services or works.
- 2.3 Where such Special Conditions of Contract are in conflict with these general conditions, the special conditions shall apply.

3. General

- 3.1 Unless otherwise indicated in the bidding documents, the purchaser shall not be liable for any expense incurred in the preparation and submission of a bid. Where applicable a non-refundable fee for documents may be charged.
- 3.2 Invitations to bid are usually published in locally distributed news media and on the municipality/municipal entity website.

4. Standards

4.1 The goods/works and/or service supplied shall conform to the standards mentioned in the bidding documents and specifications.

5. Use of contract documents and information inspection

- 5.1 The vendor shall not, without the purchaser's prior written consent, disclose the contract, or any provision thereof, or any specification, plan, drawing, pattern, sample, or information furnished by or on behalf of the purchaser in connection therewith, to any person other than a person employed by the vendor in the performance of the contract. Disclosure to any such employed person shall be made in confidence and shall extend only so far as may be necessary for purposes of such performance.
- 5.2 The vendor shall not, without the purchaser's prior written consent, make use of any document or information mentioned in GCC clause 5.1 except for purposes of performing the contract.
- 5.3 Any document, other than the contract itself mentioned in GCC clause 5.1 shall remain the property of the purchaser and shall be returned (all copies) to the purchaser on completion of the supplier's performance under the contract if so required by the purchaser.
- 5.4 The vendor shall permit the purchaser to inspect the vendor's records relating to the performance of the vendor and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the purchaser, if so required by the purchaser.
- 5.5 The vendor shall indemnify the purchaser against all third-party claims of infringement of patent, trademark, or industrial design rights arising from use of the goods or any part thereof by the purchaser.

6. Patent Rights

6.1 The vendor shall indemnify the purchaser against all third-party claims of infringement of patent, trademark, or industrial design rights arising from use of the goods or any part thereof by the purchaser.

7. Performance security

- 7.1 The proceeds of the performance security shall be payable to the purchaser as compensation for any loss resulting from them vendor's failure to complete his obligations under the contract.
- 7.2 The performance security shall be denominated in the currency of the contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the purchaser and shall be in one of the following forms:
 - a) a bank guarantee or an irrevocable letter of credit issued by a reputable bank located in the purchaser's country or abroad, acceptable to the purchaser, in the form provided in the bidding documents or another form acceptable to the purchaser; or
 - b) a cashier's or certified cheque.
- 7.3 The performance security will be discharged by the purchaser and returned to the vendor not later than thirty (30) days following the date of completion of the vendor's performance obligations under the contract, including any warranty obligations, unless otherwise specified in SCC.

8. Inspections, tests and analyses

- 8.1 All pre-bidding testing will be for the account of the bidder.
- 8.2 If it is a bid condition that supplies to be produced or services to be rendered should at any stage during production or execution or on completion be subject to inspection, the premises

- of the bidder or contractor shall be open, at all reasonable hours, for inspection by a representative of the Institution or an organization acting on behalf of the Institution.
- 8.3 If there are no inspection requirements indicated in the bidding documents and no mention is made in the contract, but during the contract period it is decided that inspections shall be carried out, the purchaser shall itself make the necessary arrangements, including payment arrangements with the testing authority concerned.
- 8.4 If the inspections, tests and analyses referred to in clauses 8.2 and 8.3 show the supplies to be in accordance with the contract requirements, the cost of the inspections, tests and analyses shall be defrayed by the purchaser.
- 8.5 Where the supplies or services referred to in clauses 8.2 and 8.3 do not comply with the contract requirements, irrespective of whether such supplies or services are accepted or not, the cost in connection with these inspections, tests or analyses shall be defrayed by the vendor.
- 8.6 Supplies and services which are referred to in clauses 8.2 and 8.3 and which do not comply with the contract requirements may be rejected.
- 8.7 Any contract supplies may on or after delivery be inspected, tested or analysed and may be rejected if found not to comply with the requirements of the contract. Such rejected supplies shall be held at the cost and risk of the vendor who shall, when called upon, remove them immediately at his own cost and forthwith substitute them with supplies which do comply with the requirements of the contract. Failing such removal the rejected supplies shall be returned at the vendor's cost and risk. Should the vendor fail to provide the substitute supplies forthwith, the purchaser may, without giving the vendor further opportunity to substitute the rejected supplies, purchase such supplies as may be necessary at the expense of the vendor.
- 8.8 The provisions of clauses 8.4 to 8.7 shall not prejudice the right of the purchaser to cancel the contract on account of a breach of the conditions thereof, or to act in terms of Clause 23 of GCC.

9. Packing

- 9.1 The vendor shall provide such packing of the goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination, as indicated in the contract. The packing shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling during transit and exposure to extreme temperatures, salt and precipitation during transit, and open storage. Packing, case size and weights shall take into consideration, where appropriate, the remoteness of the goods' final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all points in transit.
- 9.2 The packing, marking, and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the contract, including additional requirements, if any, specified in SCC, and in any subsequent instructions ordered by the purchaser.

10. Delivery and documents

10.1 Delivery of the goods shall be made by the vendor in accordance with the terms specified in the contract. The details of shipping and/or other documents to be furnished by the vendor are specified in SCC.

10.2 Documents to be submitted by the vendor are specified in SCC.

11. Insurance

11.1 The goods supplied under the contract shall be fully insured in a freely convertible currency against loss or damage incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage and delivery in the manner specified in the SCC.

12. Transportation

12.1 Should a price other than an all-inclusive delivered price be required, this shall be specified in the SCC.

13. Incidental Services

- 13.1 The vendor may be required to provide any or all of the following services, including additional services, if any, specified in SCC:
 - a) performance or supervision of on-site assembly and/or commissioning of the supplied goods;
 - b) furnishing of tools required for assembly and/or maintenance of the supplied goods;
 - c) furnishing of a detailed operations and maintenance manual for each appropriate unit of the supplied goods;
 - d) performance or supervision or maintenance and/or repair of the supplied goods, for a period of time agreed by the parties, provided that this service shall not relieve the vendor of any warranty obligations under this contract;
 - e) training of the purchaser's personnel, at the vendor's plant and/or
 - f) on-site, in assembly, start-up, operation, maintenance, and/or repair of the supplied goods.
- 13.2 Prices charged by the vendor for incidental services, if not included in the contract price for the goods, shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the vendor for similar services.

14. Spare parts

- 14.1 Specified in SCC, the vendor may be required to provide any or all of the following materials, notifications, and information pertaining to spare parts manufactured or distributed by the vendor:
 - a) such spare parts as the purchaser may elect to purchase from the vendor, provided that this election shall not relieve the vendor of any warranty obligations under the contract; and
 - b) in the event of termination of production of the spare parts:
 - (i) advance notification to the purchaser of the pending termination, in sufficient time to permit the purchaser to procure needed requirements; and
 - (ii) following such termination, furnishing at no cost to the purchaser, the blueprints, drawings, and specifications of the spare parts, if requested.

15. Warranty

15.1 The vendor warrants that the goods supplied under the contract are new, unused, of the most recent or current models, and that they incorporate all recent improvements in design and Page 18 of 62

materials unless provided otherwise in the contract. The vendor further warrants that all goods supplied under this contract shall have no defect, arising from design, materials, or workmanship (except when the design and/or material is required by the purchaser's specifications) or from any act or omission of the vendor, that may develop under normal use of the supplied goods in the conditions prevailing in the country of final destination.

- 15.2 This warranty shall remain valid for twelve (12) months after the goods, or any portion thereof as the case may be, have been delivered to and accepted at the final destination indicated in the contract, or for eighteen (18) months after the date of shipment from the port or place of loading in the source country, whichever period concludes earlier, unless specified otherwise in SCC.
- 15.3 The purchaser shall promptly notify the vendor in writing of any claims arising under this warranty.
- 15.4 Upon receipt of such notice, the vendor shall, within the period specified in SCC and with all reasonable speed, repair or replace the defective goods or parts thereof, without costs to the purchaser.
- 15.5 If the vendor, having been notified, fails to remedy the defect(s) within the period specified in SCC, the purchaser may proceed to take such remedial action as may be necessary, at the vendor's risk and expense and without prejudice to any other rights which the purchaser may have against the vendor under the contract.

16. Payment

- 16.1 The method and conditions of payment to be made to the vendor under this contract shall be specified in SCC.
- 16.2 The vendor shall furnish the purchaser with an invoice accompanied by a copy of the delivery note and upon fulfillment of other obligations stipulated in the contract.
- 16.3 Payments shall be made promptly by the purchaser, but in no case later than thirty (30) days after submission of an invoice or claim by the vendor.
- 16.4 Payment will be made in Rand unless otherwise stipulated in SCC.

17. Prices

17.1 Prices charged by the vendor for goods/works delivered and/or services performed under the contract shall not vary from the prices quoted by the vendor in this bid, with the exception of any price adjustments authorized in SCC or purchaser's request for bid validity extension, as the case may be.

18. Contract Amendments

18.1 No variation in or modification of the terms of the contract shall be made except by written amendment signed by the parties concerned.

19. Assignment

19.1 The vendor shall not assign, in whole or in part, its obligations to perform under the contract, except with the purchaser's prior written consent.

20. Subcontractors

20.1 The vendor shall notify the purchaser in writing of all subcontractors awarded under this contract if not already specified in the bid. Such notification, in the original bid or later, shall not relieve the vendor from any liability or obligation under the contract.

21. Delays in the vendor's performance

- 21.1 Delivery of the goods/works and/or performance of services shall be made by the vendor in accordance with the time schedule prescribed by the purchaser in the contract.
- 21.2 If at any time during performance of the contract, the vendor or its subcontractor(s) should encounter conditions impeding timely delivery of the goods/works and/or performance of services, the vendor shall promptly notify the purchaser in writing of the fact of the delay, it's likely duration and its cause(s). As soon as practicable after receipt of the vendor's notice, the purchaser shall evaluate the situation and may at his discretion extend the vendor's time for performance, with or without the imposition of penalties, in which case the extension shall be ratified by the parties by amendment of contract.
- 21.3 No provision in a contract shall be deemed to prohibit the obtaining of supplies or services from a national department, provincial department, or a local authority.
- 21.4 The right is reserved to procure outside of the contract small quantities or to have essential services executed if an emergency arises, the vendor's point of supply is not situated at or near the place the supplies are required or the vendor's supplies or goods are not readily available.
- 21.5 Except as provided under GCC Clause 25, a delay by the vendor in the performance of its delivery obligations shall render the vendor liable to the imposition of penalties, pursuant to GCC Clause 22, unless an extension of time is agreed upon pursuant to GCC Clause 21.2 without the application of penalties.
- 21.6 Upon any delay beyond the delivery period in the case of a supplies contract, the purchaser shall, without cancelling the contract, be entitled to purchase supplies of a similar quality and up to the same quantity in substitution of the goods not supplied in conformity with the contract and to return any goods delivered later at the vendor's expense and risk, or to cancel the contract and buy such goods as may be required to complete the contract and without prejudice to his other rights, be entitled to claim damages from the vendor.

22. Penalties

22.1 Subject to GCC Clause 25, if the vendor fails to deliver any or all of the goods or to perform the services within the period(s) specified in the contract, the purchaser shall, without prejudice to its other remedies under the contract, deduct from the contract price, as a penalty, a sum calculated on the delivered price of the delayed goods/works and/or unperformed services using the current prime interest rate calculated for each day of the delay until actual delivery or performance. The purchaser may also consider termination of the contract pursuant to GCC Clause 23.

23. Termination for default

23.1 The purchaser, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of contract, by written notice of default sent to the vendor, may terminate this contract in whole or in part:

- a. if the vendor fails to deliver any or all of the goods within the period(s) specified in the contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the purchaser pursuant to GCC Clause 21.2;
- b. if the vendor fails to perform any other obligation(s) under the contract; or
- c. if the vendor, in the judgement of the purchaser, has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for or in executing the contract.
- 23.2 In the event the purchaser terminates the contract in whole or in part, the purchaser may procure, upon such terms and in such manner, as it deems appropriate, goods/works and/or services similar to those undelivered, and the vendor shall be liable to the purchaser for any excess costs for such similar goods/works and/or services. However, the vendor shall continue performance of the contract to the extent not terminated.
- 23.3 Where the purchaser terminates the contract in whole or in part, the purchaser may decide to impose a restriction penalty on the vendor by prohibiting such vendor from doing business with the public sector for a period not exceeding 10 years.
- 23.4 If a purchaser intends imposing a restriction on a vendor or any person associated with the vendor, the vendor will be allowed a time period of not more than fourteen (14) days to provide reasons why the envisaged restriction should not be imposed. Should the vendor fail to respond within the stipulated fourteen (14) days the purchaser may regard may regard the intended penalty as not objected against and may impose it on the vendor.
- 23.5 Any restriction imposed on any person by the Accounting Officer / Authority will, at the discretion of the Accounting Officer / Authority, also be applicable to any other enterprise or any partner, manager, director or other person who wholly or partly exercises or exercised or may exercise control over the enterprise of the first-mentioned person, and with which enterprise or person the first-mentioned person, is or was in the opinion of the Accounting Officer / Authority actively associated.
- 23.6 If a restriction is imposed, the purchaser must, within five (5) working days of such imposition, furnish the National Treasury, with the following information:
 - i. the name and address of the vendor and / or person restricted by the purchaser;
 - ii. the date of commencement of the restriction
 - iii. the period of restriction; and
 - iv. the reasons for the restriction.

These details will be loaded in the National Treasury's central database of vendor s or persons prohibited from doing business with the public sector.

23.7 If a court of law convicts a person of an offence as contemplated in sections 12 or 13 of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act, No. 12 of 2004, the court may also rule that such person's name be endorsed on the Register for Tender Defaulters. When a person's name has been endorsed on the Register, the person will be prohibited from doing business with the public sector for a period not less than five years and not more than 10 years. The National Treasury is empowered to determine the period of restriction and each case will be dealt with on its own merits. According to section 32 of the Act the Register must be open to the public. The Register can be perused on the National Treasury website

24. Antidumping and countervailing duties and rights

24.1 When, after the date of bid, provisional payments are required, or antidumping or countervailing duties are imposed, or the amount of a provisional payment or anti-dumping or

countervailing right is increased in respect of any dumped or subsidized import, the State is not liable for any amount so required or imposed, or for the amount of any such increase. When, after the said date, such a provisional payment is no longer required or any such anti-dumping or countervailing right is abolished, or where the amount of such provisional payment or any such right is reduced, any such favourable difference shall on demand be paid forthwith by the contractor to the State or the State may deduct such amounts from moneys (if any) which may otherwise be due to the contractor in regard to supplies or services which he delivered or rendered, or is to deliver or render in terms of the contract or any other contract or any other amount which may be due to him.

25. Force Majeure

- 25.1 Notwithstanding the provisions of GCC Clauses 22 and 23, the vendor shall not be liable for forfeiture of its performance security, damages, or termination for default if and to the extent that his delay in performance or other failure to perform his obligations under the contract as a result of an event of Force Majeure.
- 25.2 If a force majeure situation arises, the Vendor shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of such condition and the cause thereof. Unless otherwise directed by the Purchaser in writing, the Vendor shall continue to perform its obligations under the contract as far as is reasonably practical, and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the force majeure event.

26. Termination on insolvency

26.1 The purchaser may at any time terminate the contract by giving written notice to the vendor if the vendor becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In this event, termination will be without compensation to the vendor, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy which has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the purchaser.

27. Settlement of Disputes

- 27.1 If any dispute or difference of any kind whatsoever arises between the purchaser and the vendor in connection with or arising out of the contract, the parties shall make every effort to resolve amicably such dispute or difference by mutual consultation.
- 27.2 If, after thirty (30) days, the parties have failed to resolve their dispute or difference by such mutual consultation, then either the purchaser or the vendor may give notice to the other party of his intention to commence with mediation. No mediation in respect of this matter may be commenced unless such notice is given to the other party.
- 27.3 Should it not be possible to settle a dispute by means of mediation, it may be settled in a South African court of law.
- 27.4 Mediation proceedings shall be conducted in accordance with the rules of procedure specified in the SCC.
- 27.5 Notwithstanding any reference to mediation and/or court proceedings herein,
 - a. the parties shall continue to perform their respective obligations under the contract unless they otherwise agree; and

b. the purchaser shall pay the vendor any monies due the vendor.

28. Limitation of Liability

- 28.1 Except in cases of criminal negligence or wilful misconduct, and in the case of infringement pursuant to Clause 6;
- (a) the vendor shall not be liable to the purchaser, whether in contract, tort, or otherwise, for any indirect or consequential loss or damage, loss of use, loss of production, or loss of profits or interest costs, provided that this exclusion shall not apply to any obligation of the vendor to pay penalties and/or damages to the purchaser; and
- (b) the aggregate liability of the vendor to the purchaser, whether under the contract, in tort or otherwise, shall not exceed the total contract price, provided that this limitation shall not apply to the cost of repairing or replacing defective equipment.

29. Governing language

29.1 The contract shall be written in English. All correspondence and other documents pertaining to the contract that is exchanged by the parties shall also be written in English.

30. Applicable law

30.1 The contract shall be interpreted in accordance with South African laws, unless otherwise Specified in SCC.

31. Notices

- 31.1 Every written acceptance of a bid shall be posted to the vendor concerned by registered or certified mail and any other notice to him shall be posted by ordinary mail to the address furnished in his bid or to the address notified later by him in writing and such posting shall be deemed to be proper service of such notice.
- 31.2 The time mentioned in the contract documents for performing any act after such aforesaid notice has been given, shall be reckoned from the date of posting of such notice.

32. Taxes and duties

- 32.1 A foreign vendor shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, stamp duties, license fees, and other such levies imposed outside the purchaser's country.
- 32.2 A local vendor shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, etc., incurred until delivery of the contracted goods to the purchaser.
- 32.3 No contract shall be concluded with any bidder whose tax matters are not in order. Prior to the award of a bid the purchaser must be in possession of a tax clearance certificate, submitted by the bidder. This certificate must be an original issued by the South African Revenue Services.

33. National Industrial Participation Programme

33.1 The NIP Programme administered by the Department of Trade and Industry shall be applicable to all contracts that are subject to the NIP obligation.

34. Prohibition of restrictive practices

- 34.1 In terms of section 4 (1) (b) (iii) of the Competition Act No. 89 of 1998, as amended, an agreement between, or concerted practice by, firms, or a decision by an association of firms, is prohibited if it is between parties in a horizontal relationship and if a bidder(s) is/are or a contractor(s) was/were involved in collusive bidding (or bid rigging).
- 34.2 If a bidder(s) or contractor(s), based on reasonable grounds or evidence obtained by the purchaser, has / have engaged in the restrictive practice referred to above, the purchaser may refer the matter to the Competition Commission for investigation and possible imposition of administrative penalties as contemplated in the Competition Act No. 89 of 1998.
- 34.3 If a bidder(s) or contractor(s), has / have been found guilty by the Competition Commission of the restrictive practice referred to above, the purchaser may, in addition and without prejudice to any other remedy provided for, invalidate the bid(s) for such item(s) offered, and / or terminate the contract in whole or part, and / or restrict the bidder(s) or contractor(s) from conducting business with the public sector for a period not exceeding ten (10) years and / or claim damages from the bidder(s) or contractor(s) concerned.

6. SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

1. I/We hereby bid to supply all or any of the supplies and/or to render all or any of the services described in the attached documents to the Newcastle Municipality on the terms and conditions and be in accordance with the specifications stipulated in the bid documents (and which shall be taken as part of and be incorporated into this bid) at the prices and on the terms regarding time for delivery and/or execution inserted therein.

2. I/we agree that:

- a) the offer herein shall remain binding upon me and open for acceptance by the Newcastle Municipality during the validity period indicated and calculated from the closing time of the bid;
- b) this bid and its acceptance shall be subject to Supply Chain Management Regulations, the Municipal Finance Management Act, No 56 of 2003, the Newcastle Municipality Supply Chain Management Policy and the General and Special Conditions of Contract, with which I/we am fully acquainted;
- c) if I/we withdraw my bid within the period for which I/we have agreed that the bid shall remain open for acceptance, or fail to fulfill the contract when called upon to do so, the Municipality may, without prejudice to its other rights, agree to the withdrawal of my bid or cancel the contract that may have been entered into between the Municipality and myself. I/we will then pay to the Municipality any additional expenses incurred by the Municipality having either to accept any less favorable bid or, if fresh bids have to be invited, the additional expenditure incurred by the invitation of fresh bids and by the subsequent acceptance of any less favorable bid. The Municipality shall have the right to recover such additional expenditure by set-off against monies which may be due to me under this or any other bid or contract or against any guarantee or deposit that may have been furnished by me or on my behalf for the due fulfillment of this or any other bid or contract and pending the ascertainment of the amount of such additional expenditure to retain such monies, guarantee or deposit as security for any loss the Municipality may sustain by reason of my default;

acceptance of my bid and I choose domicilium citandi et executandi in the Republic at (full physical address):
I/we furthermore confirm that I/we have satisfied myself/ourselves as to the correctness and validity of the bid: that the price(s), rate(s) and preference quoted cover all of the work / item(s) and my obligations under a resulting contract, and I accept that any mistakes regarding the price(s) and calculations will be at my risk.
 I/we hereby accept full responsibility for the proper execution and fulfillment of all obligations and conditions devolving on me under this agreement, as the Principal(s) liable for the due fulfillment of this contract.
 I/we agree that any action arising from this contract may in all respects be instituted against me and I/we hereby undertake to satisfy fully any sentence or judgment which may be pronounced against me as a result of such action.
5. Are you duly authorized to sign the bid?* YES NO
 I/we confirm that I/we have declared all and any interest that I or any persons related to my business has with regard to this bid or any related bids by completion of the Declaration of Interest Section.
 7. Has the Declaration of Interest been duly completed and included with the bid forms?* YES NO Delete whichever is not applicable
8. CERTIFICATION OF CORRECTNESS OF INFORMATION SUPPLIED IN THIS DOCUMENT
9.1 I/we, THE UNDERSIGNED, WHO WARRANT THAT I AM DULY AUTHORIZED TO DO SO ON BEHALF OF THE BIDDER, CERTIFY THAT THE INFORMATION SUPPLIED IN TERMS OF THIS DOCUMENT IS CORRECT AND TRUE, THAT THE SIGNATORY TO THIS DOCUMENT IS DULY AUTHORIZED AND ACKNOWLEDGE THAT:
9.2 The bidder will furnish documentary proof regarding any bidding issue to the satisfaction of the Municipality, if requested to do so.
9.3 If the information supplied is found to be incorrect and/or false then the Municipality, in addition to any remedies it may have, may:-
 a) Recover from the contractor all costs, losses or damages incurred or sustained by the Municipality as a result of the award of the contract, and/or
 b) Cancel the contract and claim any damages which the Municipality may suffer by having to make less favorable arrangements after such cancellation.
BIDDER'S NAME :
Page 25 of 62

d) if my bid is accepted, the acceptance may be communicated to me by registered post, and that the South African Post Office Limited shall be treated as delivery agent to me;

e) the law of the Republic of South Africa shall govern the contract created by the

BIDDER'S REPRESE	NTATIVE :_			
SIGNATURE		:		
DATE		:		
WITNESSES				
1. Name	<u>:</u>		Signature	:
Date	:			
2. Name	:		Signature	:
Date	:			

NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY

CONTINUATION OF SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

RULES IN RESPECT OF BID DOCUMENTS

'Council' shall mean the Newcastle Municipality

'Committee' shall mean that Committee of the Council whose responsibility it is to

consider tenders and advise Council on acceptance or otherwise.

'Municipal Manager' shall mean the Municipal Manager of the Local Council of Newcastle or such

person appointed by Council to act in that capacity.

'Head of Department' shall mean the head of the Council department concerned with the

particular tender or such person appointed by Council to act in that capacity.

All bidders are hereby advised that in the event that the bid is accepted by the Council all conditions and stipulations set out this bid and in all forms, schedule and/or annexure hereto, will be the contract between the Bidder and the Municipality.

- 1. Bidders must acquaint themselves fully on the Rules, General Conditions and Special Conditions of bid documents.
- 2. Failure on the part of the Bidder to sign this bid form and thus to acknowledge and accept the conditions in writing or to complete the attached forms, questionnaires and specifications and proposals in all respects, may in the sole discretion of the Municipality invalidate the bid.
- 3. Failure to sign the Form of Offer will invalidate the bid, provided that it is the only acceptable bid received, Council may recommend it be considered as an offer after signature by the bidder.

Bidders shall ensure that they have been provided with all the documents and drawings. Bidders must advise the Department concerned immediately if there is any duplication or obscure typing or if there is any doubt as to the meaning of any words, clause, sentence, paragraph, drawing or any other particulars and have the matter rectified, otherwise it will be assumed correct and no liabilities whatsoever will be admitted in respect of errors in the bid due to the foregoing.

4. Bidders shall quote delivery periods for the products specified and shall supply all the information called for on the attached data schedules.

5. GUARANTEE

Where applicable, Bidders shall provide at the time of bidding, details of the guarantee given with the products offered together with the period for which the guarantee is effective from date of delivery.

- 6. No bid will be accepted unless made out on the forms provided.
- 7. A signed copy of these conditions and specifications must accompany the bid.
- 8. Bids received after 12:00 on the closing date of this bid will not be accepted.
- 9. After the bids have been opened, a bid may not be withdrawn by the person or firm submitting it except with the concurrence of the Council.
- 10. Council reserves the right to accept all or a portion only of any tender.
- 11. Should there be any difference between the prices or particulars contained in the official Form of bid and those contained in the covering letter from the bidder the prices and particulars contained in the official form of bid, in all circumstances, prevail.
- 12. If any of the conditions on this bid form are in conflict with any special conditions, stipulations or provisions incorporated in the bid, such special conditions, stipulations or provisions shall apply.
- 13. Bids must be submitted in sealed envelopes.
- 14. The bid number and title of the bid must appear on the front of the sealed envelope in which the bid is submitted.
- 15. The Municipality shall not be obliged to accept the lowest or any bid. It is important that only Bidders with the necessary experience, qualifications and technical ability to carry out the requirements of this bid submit bids in regard hereto. The Municipality will consider all prices and submissions made by the bidders. Should the Municipality require that a specific price and/or submission be reconsidered, it reserves the right to do so, subject to the Municipality requesting all Bidders to submit such a request or revision of the Bid Proposal.
- 16. The bidder undertakes that it will make itself and its members, officials and employees and agents aware of the appropriate legislation, regulations and by-laws of the Municipality that might have implications on the Bidder's activities in terms hereof.
- 17. Neither the Municipality nor any official of the Municipality will be held responsible for loss of a potential opportunity to bid due to the failure of the Bidder complying with any of the requirements of this bid.
- 18. The covering letter or other matter submitted with the official bid document may explain, amplify or illustrate, but not replace any part of the official bid document or the information furnished therein.
- 19. All data/information supplied by the Municipality will be received by the Bidder at his/her risk. It will be the responsibility of the Bidder to check and verify the accuracy of the data/information

supplied by the Municipality. The Municipality will not be held responsible for any inaccurate or incomplete data/information.

20. Two envelope system will not be applicable on this project.

21. PAYMENT OF MUNICIPAL SERVICES

Proof must be produced, together with the bidding documents that the entity is not indebted to the Municipality or Municipal area in which they are staying, for a period of more than 30 days for services rendered / rate payable. Bidders residing on farms with no municipal services should submit a letter from their Induna / owner stating the above.

22. <u>INVITATION TO BID</u>

Bids shall be invited by the Municipal Manager in terms of the Supply Chain Management Policy of the Newcastle Municipality.

23. ACCEPTANCE OF BIDS

After the opening of bids, the official designated by the Municipal Manager shall forward such tender to the Head of Department for whom such tenders have been invited. The Head of Department concerned will then consider the tenders and submit them to the appropriate Committee with the written comments of the Chief Financial Officer and with details of any irregularity or defect in connection with the bid documents or matters relating to the calling of bids together with the recommendation for consideration by the Committee.

24. BID DOCUMENTS

- a. Where applicable all bid documents and drawings are to be returned at the time of bidding except that where an additional copy of the Schedule of Quantities is provided, a copy may be retained by the tender for his records.
 - The original Schedule of Quantities must be forwarded to the Newcastle Municipality
- b. After awarding the bid, no documents will be returned to any unsuccessful bidder, but will be retained by the Municipal Manager.
- c. All bid documents must be completed in black ink and should any alteration, omission, erasure or addition be made, it will not be recognised unless authenticated with the initials of the bidder and those of the witnesses of his signature. Bidders may, however, qualify their bid by a letter accompanying the bid documents.
 - i. Any irregularity, incompleteness or obscurity in a bid renders it liable for rejection.
 - ii. Failure to sign the bid document will invalidate the bid, provided that if it is the only acceptable bid received, the Head of Department may recommend that it be considered as an offer after signature by the bidder.
 - iii. Bidders shall check that they have been provided with all the documents and drawings. Bidders must advise the Department concerned immediately if there is any duplication or obscure typing or if there is any doubt as to the meaning of any words, clause, sentence, paragraph, drawing or any other particulars and have the matter rectified, otherwise it will be taken for granted that there are no doubts or errors, and no liabilities whatsoever will be admitted in respect of errors in the tender due to the foregoing.

25. DEPOSITS

- a. A sum as stated in the invitation to bid being a deposit for the supply of the bid documents. The bidder must obtain a receipt for the deposit amount from the office of the Chief Financial Officer prior to receiving the bid documents.
- b. A deposit in the sum stated in the bid documents is non-refundable.
- c. The Head of the Department concerned, in the event of receiving any deposits, shall forthwith hand to the Chief Financial Officer any deposits or security received.

26. LATE BIDS

- a. Any bid received after the closing date and time advertised for the receipt of bids shall not be considered, provided that a late bid may be admitted by the Council when:
 - I. in the case of a bid submitted through the post, there is proof that the bid was posted in sufficient time to reach the Municipal Manager before the closing date and time advertised for the receipt of bid and the bidder has taken reasonable steps against ordinary delays and was in no way to blame for the late receipt of his bid;
 - II. in the case of a bid delivered by hand, there is proof that the bidder had taken reasonable steps against ordinary delays and was in no way to blame for the late delivery.
- b. The Council may accept a bid which is received late and has for that reason been disallowed in terms of the provisions of this rule, provided it was the only acceptable bid received.

27. COMMUNICATION PROHIBITED

- a. Except where clarification of a bid is necessary or whenever it is necessary to approach a bidder for an extension of the binding period of a bid, no communication, without written authority of the Council, shall take place between the bidder and any member or officer of Council on a question affecting any matter which is the subject of a bid between the closing date and time of a bid and the acceptance by Council of the bid. When clarification is required or an extension of time, this may be requested by a Council Officer on the authority of his Head of Department.
- b. In no case shall bids be returned or referred to bidders for amendment or completion in any respect without the written authority of the Council.

28. COUNCIL NOT OBLIGED TO ACCEPT ANY BID

Council does not bind itself to accept the lowest or any bid and where the bid documents allow for such cases, reserves the right to accept a portion only of any bid.

Council will not compensate the bidder in the preparation and submission of his bid. Council reserves the right to purchase goods outside this contract if and when the need arise

29. DEVIATION FROM CONTRACT

Council reserves the right to deviate or procure goods or services outside of this contract if and when the need arises.

30. <u>ALTERN</u>ATIVES

The bidder may submit alternatives which, in his/her opinion, are to the Council's advantage economically and technically.

31. CONTRACT DURATION

The contract will be valid for a period of 1 month, subject to at least one year warranty from the date of appointment.

32. POST AWARD PRODUCT COMPLIANCE PROCEDURES

The following post award product compliance procedure will apply:

- i. In the case the equipment has been discontinued / replaced with a new model, the service provider(s) will be required to submit letters from the Manufacturer / Supplier stating the changes and the approval be obtained from the Accounting Officer prior to the executions of such changes.
- ii. Furthermore, service provider(s) are expected to disclose information on the following:
 - Financial Implications & Price Variances
 - Any potential risk
- iii. The new model should at least meet the minimum specification of the original model.
- iv. The delivery and installation of new equipment cannot be effected without the approval from the head of the department (Strategic Executive Director).

33. <u>DEMONSTRATIONS AND INSPECTIONS</u>

- i. All bidders must be prepared to demonstrate, where required, free of charge and obligation, at the Newcastle Municipality or any other area within the boundary of the Newcastle Municipality, any services offered in this bid.
- ii. Where officials are required to attend demonstrations or inspections outside the boundary of the Newcastle Area, all costs to attend such demonstration shall be borne by the bidder.

34. PRICE ADJUSTMENT

In the event of a total price increase exceeding the going inflation rate during the bid period, Council reserves the right to withdraw from the bid and call for fresh bids. (Please see MBD 3.2 for price adjustment formula).

Prices for labour and materials submitted in the bid for the purpose of allowing for statutory increase must be ruling prices as at the date of bidding.

Should the Bidder wish to place the risk of rise or fall in certain items or factors of costs to the account of the Municipality, the Bidder shall state specifically under separate cover in respect of which items or factors he wishes to avoid the risk of rise or fall on what rate he has calculated the item or factor in his price offered.

It should be emphasized that price adjustments based on the Rate of Exchange (ROE) will be allowed only on the imported content of the commodity and it should only meet the provider's additional costs on the imported content. Price adjustments due to the fluctuation in the Rate of Exchange should indicate the dates and period of affect issued by the Reserve Bank of S.A. at 12:00 of the specified date.

Unless any item or factor is reserved in terms of this clause, the bid shall be <u>considered to be a firm</u> delivery price. (See MBD 3.2)

35. Where applicable, all redundant or unusable products, materials or equipment which are removed from site remains the property of the Municipality and shall be returned to the Municipality. The Service provider shall obtain a written acceptance of the goods unless the bid states otherwise.

NB: THE FOLLOWING CLAUSES HAVE BEEN REPEATED AS THESE WILL LEAD TO THE REJECTION OF THE BID
 All bid documents must be completed in black ink and should any alteration, omission, erasure or addition be made, it will not be recognised, unless authenticated with the initials of the bidde and those of the witnesses of his signature.
 Failure to sign the bid document will invalidate (Invitation to Bid) the bid, provided that it is the only acceptable bid received, Council may recommend that it be considered as an offer afte signature by the bidder.
NO correction fluid/tape may be used.
 Bidders shall ensure that they have been provided with all the documents and drawings Bidders must advise the Department concerned immediately if there is any duplication o obscure typing or if there is any doubt as to the meaning of any words, clause, sentence paragraph, drawing or any other particulars and have the matter rectified, otherwise it will be assumed correct and no liabilities whatsoever will be admitted in respect of errors in the bid due to the foregoing.
Bids received after the official closing date and time of this bid, will not be accepted.
 Proof must be produced, together with the bidding document that the entity is not indebted to the Municipality or municipal area in which they are staying, for a period of more than 30 days for services rendered / rates payable. Bidders residing on farms with no municipal services should submit a letter from their Induna/owner stating the above.
 TAX COMPLIANCE STATUS A valid Tax Compliance Status Pin or CSD Master Registration Number should be supplied on MBD 1 for verification.
NAME OF BIDDER
ADDRESS
TELEPHONE NUMBER
NAME OF THE OFFICIAL POSITION
SIGNATURE DATEDATE
Page 31 of 62

NAME		NI A AAE				
				••••••		
SIGNATURE .		SIGNA	.TURE	••••••	•••	
ID NUMBER		ID NU	MBER			
		7. AUTHORITY O	F SIGNATORY			
		·		T. D. L.		
		by ticking the approp below for the relevan		. The Bidder m	USŤ	
Α	В	С	D	F		1
COMPANY	PARTNERSHIP	JOINT VENTURE	SOLE PROPRIETOR	CLOSE COR	-	
			•			_
A Coulificants 6	- v C - v v					
A. Certificate f	or Company					
			, chairp	person of the b	oard of	
,						
,			, hereby confirm the			
board (copy c	ıttached) taken on		, hereby confirm the	at by resolutior	n of the	
board (copy c	ıttached) taken on actinç	g in the capacity of	, hereby confirm the	at by resolution	n of the	7
board (copy c Mr/Mssign all docum	uttached) taken on acting	g in the capacity of with this bid for Bid no	, hereby confirm the	at by resolution	n of the	9
board (copy c Mr/Mssign all docum	ıttached) taken on actinç	g in the capacity of with this bid for Bid no	, hereby confirm the	at by resolution	n of the	9
board (copy comments) Mr/Mssign all docum	uttached) taken on acting	g in the capacity of with this bid for Bid no	, hereby confirm the	at by resolution	n of the	9
board (copy complete Mr/Mssign all documn from it on behaves.	uttached) taken onacting ents in connection alf of the company	g in the capacity of with this bid for Bid no	, hereby confirm the	at by resolution, was auth and any conti	n of the norised to ract resulting	9
board (copy complete Mr/Mssign all documn from it on behaves.	uttached) taken on acting	g in the capacity of with this bid for Bid no	, hereby confirm the	at by resolution, was auth and any conti	n of the norised to ract resulting	9
board (copy comments) Mr/Mssign all docum from it on behaves. As witnesses:	uttached) taken onacting ents in connection alf of the company	g in the capacity of with this bid for Bid no	, hereby confirm the	at by resolution, was auth and any conti	n of the norised to ract resulting	9
board (copy comments) Mr/Mssign all docum from it on behaves. As witnesses:	uttached) taken onacting ents in connection alf of the company	g in the capacity of with this bid for Bid no	, hereby confirm the	at by resolution, was auth and any conti	n of the norised to ract resulting	9
board (copy of Mr/Mssign all docum from it on behavitnesses:	uttached) taken onacting ents in connection alf of the company	g in the capacity of with this bid for Bid no	, hereby confirm the	at by resolution, was auth and any conti	n of the norised to ract resulting	9
board (copy of Mr/Mssign all docum from it on behavitnesses:	uttached) taken onacting ents in connection alf of the company	g in the capacity of with this bid for Bid no	, hereby confirm the	at by resolution, was auth and any conti	n of the norised to ract resulting	9
board (copy of Mr/Mssign all docum from it on behoms witnesses: 1	or Partnership	g in the capacity of with this bid for Bid no	, hereby confirm the	at by resolution, was auth and any conti	n of the norised to ract resulting	g
board (copy of Mr/Mssign all docum from it on behaviorses: 1	or Partnership undersigned, be	g in the capacity of with this bid for Bid no Chairn Date:	, hereby confirm the	at by resolution, was auth and any conti	n of the norised to ract resulting	
board (copy of Mr/Mssign all docum from it on behaviorses: 1	or Partnership undersigned, be	g in the capacity of with this bid for Bid no Chairn Date:	, hereby confirm the	at by resolution, was auth and any conti	n of the norised to ract resulting	as

Name	Address	Signature	Date
	I	I	I
	-	d signed by all key partners u	oon whom rests the direc
e affairs of the Pan	tnership as a whole.		
C. Certificate for Jo	int Venture		
		ender offer in Joint Venture a	nd hereby authorise Mr.
	_		·
		, author	
		cting in the capacity of lead	
		2020/21 and any contract re	-
his authorisation is	evidenced by the atta	ched power of attorney sign	ed by legally authorised
ignatories of all the	e partners to the Joint V	enture.	
Name of Firm	Address	Authorising Name and	Authorising
Lead Partner:		Capacity	Signature
Lead Farmer.			
IOTE: A copy of the	e Joint Venture Agreem	ent indicating clearly the pe	rcentage contribution o
	_	ent indicating clearly the pe	_
artner to the Joint	Venture, is to be submi	-	_
artner to the Joint	Venture, is to be submi	tted with the bid. A board res	_
artner to the Joint	Venture, is to be submi	tted with the bid. A board res	_
eartner to the Joint ignatory who signed. Certificate for Sol	Venture, is to be submi ed above to do so, is to le Proprietor	tted with the bid. A board res	solution, authorising eac
eartner to the Joint ignatory who signed. Certificate for Sol	Venture, is to be submi ed above to do so, is to le Proprietor	tted with the bid. A board res	solution, authorising each
cartner to the Joint ignatory who signed. Certificate for Solutions the business trad	Venture, is to be submi ed above to do so, is to le Proprietor	tted with the bid. A board res	solution, authorising each
cartner to the Joint ignatory who signed. Certificate for Solution of the business trad as witnesses:	Venture, is to be submited above to do so, is to	tted with the bid. A board res	solution, authorising each
cartner to the Joint ignatory who signed. Certificate for Solution of the business trad as witnesses:	Venture, is to be submited above to do so, is to le Proprietor ing as	tted with the bid. A board res	solution, authorising each
cartner to the Joint ignatory who signed. Certificate for Solution of the business trad as witnesses:	Venture, is to be submited above to do so, is to	tted with the bid. A board res	solution, authorising each
cartner to the Joint ignatory who signed. Certificate for Solution of the business trad as witnesses:	Venture, is to be submited above to do so, is to le Proprietor ing as	tted with the bid. A board res	solution, authorising each
cartner to the Joint ignatory who signed. Certificate for Solution of the business trad as witnesses:	Venture, is to be submited above to do so, is to le Proprietor ing as	tted with the bid. A board res	solution, authorising each
cartner to the Joint ignatory who signed. Certificate for Solution is the business trad as witnesses: Certificate for Clo	Venture, is to be submited above to do so, is to le Proprietor ing as	tted with the bid. A board res	solution, authorising each
cartner to the Joint ignatory who signed. Certificate for Solution of the business traditions witnesses: Certificate for Clare to the undersigned.	Venture, is to be submited above to do so, is to le Proprietor ing as	tted with the bid. A board rest be submitted with the bid	solution, authorising each
cartner to the Joint ignatory who signed. Certificate for Solution of the business traditions witnesses: Certificate for Clare to the undersigned.	Venture, is to be submited above to do so, is to le Proprietor ing as	thed with the bid. A board rest be submitted with the bid. , hereby cores in the business trading at authorise Mr/Ms	solution, authorising each
cartner to the Joint ignatory who signed. Certificate for Solution of the business traditions witnesses: Certificate for Clarence of the undersigned of the undersi	Venture, is to be submited above to do so, is to le Proprietor ing as	thed with the bid. A board rest be submitted with the bid. , hereby cores in the business trading at authorise Mr/Ms	solution, authorising each
cartner to the Joint ignatory who signed. Certificate for Solution of the business traditions witnesses: Certificate for Clarence of the undersigned of the undersi	Venture, is to be submited above to do so, is to le Proprietor ing as	thed with the bid. A board rest be submitted with the bid. , hereby cores in the business trading at authorise Mr/Ms	solution, authorising each

		o be completed an ship as a whole.	d signed by all	key partners	upon whom rests	the direction of
unant c	1110 1 01111-1-1	mp do a mile.e.				
		8. [RECORD OF ADI	DENDA		
submissi		following commur	nications receive	ed from the e		
		Date			Title or De	etails
1.						
2.						
3.						
4.						
	Attac	ch additional page:	s if more space	is required.		
lure to d	acknowledge	e any addendum r	eleased by New being declared			t in your tende
		3001111331011 2	ellig decidica	HOH-ICSPONS	ve.	
lame of	Ridder					

Signature	Name (print)	
Capacity	Date	

9. BANKING DETAILS

It is the policy of the Newcastle Municipality to pay all creditors by means of direct bank transfers. Please complete this information and acquire your banker's confirmation.

ACCOUNT HOLDER	
NAME OF BANK	
ACCOUNT NUMBER	
/ COCOTT HOMEL	
ACCOUNT TYPE	
ACCOUNTITE	
BRANCH NAME	
DRANCH NAME	
DDANCH CODE	
BRANCH CODE	
DDANIGU CONTA CT DEDCON	
BRANCH CONTACT PERSON	
PHONE NUMBER	
FAX NUMBER	

I/we hereby request and authorise the Newcastle Municipality to pay any amounts that may accrue to me/us to the credit of my/our bank account.

I/we further undertake to inform the Newcastle Municipality in advance of any change in my/our bank details and accept that this authority may only be cancelled by me/us by giving thirty days' notice by prepaid registered post.

Alternatively, the tenderer may submit a letter/declaration from his bank worded as above, providing the required details and signed by an appropriate Bank Official (attached behind this page).

Name of Bidder									
Signature		Name (print)							
Capacity		Date							
	10. PROOF OF GOOD STANDING WITH MUNICIPAL ACCOUNTS								
The tenderer is to affi	ix to this page:								
Proof that they are not in arrears for more than three (3) months with municipal rates and taxes and municipal service charges. The latest municipal account is to be attached;									
Signed copy of the lease agreement if the tenderer is currently leasing premises and not responsible paying municipal accounts together with a letter from the landlord stating that no levies are in arrears (only if applicable).									
Bidders residing on farms with no municipal services should submit a letter from their Induna/owner.									
Statement must not be older than three months from the closing date of this tender.									
Attach latest municipal account statement behind this page. The statement must not be older than three months from the close of this tender.									
	e close of mis ferider.								
l,									
form is correct and		d commitments	tion furnished on this declaration for municipal services towards a days.						

Name of Bidder			
Signature		Name (print)	
Capacity		Date	
	11. CENTRAL SUPPLIER DA	TABASE REGISTRA	ATION
No awards will be m	nade to a tenderer who is not reg	istered on the C	entral Supplier Database (CSD).
The establishment of a Central Supplier Database (CSD) will result in one single database to serve a the source of all supplier information for all spheres of government. The purpose of centralising government's supplier database is to reduce duplication of effort and cost for both supplier and government while enabling electronic procurement processes. Registration on the Central Supplier Database must be done online via the website: https://secure.csd.gov.za/			
Name of Bidder		7 0 5 1 2	

Signatu	<u>re</u>			Name (print)	
Capaci	ty			<u>Date</u>	
NOTE:	12. MBD 3.1 - PRICING SCHEDULE – FIRM PRICES (PURCHASES) NOTE: ONLY FIRM PRICES WILL BE ACCEPTED. NON-FIRM PRICES (INCLUDING PRICES SUBJECT TO RATES OF EXCHANGE VARIATIONS) WILL NOT BE CONSIDERED IN CASES WHERE DIFFERENT DELIVERY POINTS INFLUENCE THE PRICING, A SEPARATE PRICING SCHEDULE MUST BE SUBMITTED FOR EACH DELIVERY POINT				
Name	of Bidder				Bid Number: B048-2020/21
Closing	Time: 12h	00		Clo	sing Date: 04 June 2021
OFFER TO	BE VALID F	OR 90 DAYS FRO	M THE CLO	OSING DATE OF BID.	
BID NO:	D	ESCRIPTION		BID PRICE IN RSA	
Bid No: B048-2020/21 SUPPLY, DELIVERY & CAD 4D SOFTWARE AND LAPTOP		ERY & OFF	**(ALL APPLICABLE TAXES INCLUD & OFFLOADING OF ALL-IN-ONE WORKSTATIONS (COM		
CAD 4D 3	OFIWARE A	AND LAPTOP	BID	PRICE:	
- Re	quired by		:	Housing and Land	
- At			:	Civic Centre Newcastle, 2940	
- Co	ountry of O	rigin			
- Do	es the offe	er comply with th	e specific	ation(s)?	*YES/NO

- If not to specification, indicate deviation(s)

Period required for delivery.....*Delivery: Firm/Not firm

- Delivery basis

Note: All delivery costs must be included in the bid price, for delivery at the prescribed destination.

** "all applicable taxes" includes value- added tax, pay as you earn, income tax, unemployment insurance fund contributions and skills development levies.

*Delete if not applicable

Name of Bidder		
Signature	Name (print)	
Capacity	Date	

13. MBD 4: DECLARATION OF INTEREST

- 1. No bid will be accepted from persons in the service of the state.
- 2. Any person, having a kinship with persons in the service of the state, including a blood relationship, may make an offer or offers in terms of this invitation to bid. In view of possible allegations of favouritism, should the resulting bid, or part thereof, be awarded to persons connected with or related to persons in service of the state, it is required that the bidder or their authorised representative declare their position in relation to the evaluating/adjudicating authority.
- 3. In order to give effect to the above, the following questionnaire must be completed and submitted with the bid.

3.1	Full Name of bidder/ Representative	
3.2	Identity Number	
3.3	Position occupied in the Company	
	(director, trustee, shareholder²)	
3.4	Company Registration Number	
3.5	Tax Reference Number	
3.6	Vat Registration Number	

3.7. The names of all directors / trustees / shareholders members, their individual identity numbers and state employee numbers must be indicated in paragraph 4 below.

3.8	Are you presently in the service of the state*?	Yes	No	l
-----	---	-----	----	---

¹MSCM Regulations: "in the service of the state" means to be –

- (a) a member of -
 - (i) any municipal council;
 - (ii) any provincial legislature; or
 - (iii) the national Assembly or the national Council of provinces;
- (b) a member of the board of directors of any municipal entity;
- (c) an official of any municipality or municipal entity;
- (d) an employee of any national or provincial department, national or provincial public entity or constitutional institution within the meaning of the Public Finance Management Act, 1999 (Act No.1 of 1999):
- (e) a member of the accounting authority of any national or provincial public entity; or
- (f) an employee of Parliament or a provincial legislature.

3.9.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.10 Do you, have any relationship (family, friend, other) with persons in the service of the state and who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.10.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.11 Are you, aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between a bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	No
3.9.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.10 Do you, have any relationship (family, friend, other) with persons in the service of the state and who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.10.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.11 Are you, aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between a bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	No
3.9.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.10 Do you, have any relationship (family, friend, other) with persons in the service of the state and who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.10.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.11 Are you, aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between a bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	No
3.9.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.10 Do you, have any relationship (family, friend, other) with persons in the service of the state and who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.10.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.11 Are you, aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between a bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	No
3.10 Do you, have any relationship (family, friend, other) with persons in the service of the state and who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.10.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.11 Are you, aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between a bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	
service of the state and who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.10.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.11 Are you, aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between a bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	
service of the state and who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.10.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.11 Are you, aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between a bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	
service of the state and who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.10.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.11 Are you, aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between a bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	
service of the state and who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.10.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.11 Are you, aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between a bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	
service of the state and who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.10.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.11 Are you, aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between a bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	
or adjudication of this bid? 3.10.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.11 Are you, aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between a bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	
3.10.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.11 Are you, aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between a bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	No
3.11 Are you, aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between a bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	No
bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	No
bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	No
bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	No
bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	No
bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid? 3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	No
3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars. 3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	
3.12 Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or Yes	
	` '
	No
stakeholders in service of the state?	
3.12.1 If yes, furnish particulars.	
3.13 Are any spouse, child or parent of the company's directors, managers, Yes	No
principal shareholders or stakeholders in service of the state?	
3.13.1 If yes, furnish particulars.	
3.14 Do you or any of the directors, trustees, managers, principal	
other related companies or business whether or not they are bidding for	No
other related companies or business whether or not they are bidding for	No

²"Shareholder"" means a person who owns shares in the company and is actively involved in the management of the company or business and exercises control over the company.

Page **40** of **62**

	this contract.		
3.14.1	If yes, furnish particulars.		
4. Full details of directors / trustees / members / shareholders.			

Full Name	Identity Number	State Employee
		Number

Name of Bidder		

Signature	Name (print)	
Capacity	Date	

14. MBD 6.1: PREFERENCE POINTS CLAIM FORM IN TERMS OF THE PREFERENTIAL PROCUREMENT REGULATIONS 2017

This preference form must form part of all bids invited. It contains general information and serves as a claim form for preference points for Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment (B-BBEE) Status Level of Contribution

NB: BEFORE COMPLETING THIS FORM, BIDDERS MUST STUDY THE GENERAL CONDITIONS, DEFINITIONS AND DIRECTIVES APPLICABLE IN RESPECT OF B-BBEE, AS PRESCRIBED IN THE PREFERENTIAL PROCUREMENT REGULATIONS, 2017.

1. GENERAL CONDITIONS

- 1.1 The following preference point systems are applicable to all bids:
 - the 80/20 system for requirements with a Rand value of up to R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes included); and
 - the 90/10 system for requirements with a Rand value above R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes included).

1.2

- a) The value of this bid is estimated to not exceed R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes included) and therefore the 80/20 preference point system shall be applicable; or
- 1.3 Points for this bid shall be awarded for:
 - (a) Price; and
 - (b) B-BBEE Status Level of Contributor.
- 1.4 The maximum points for this bid are allocated as follows:

	POINTS
PRICE	80
B-BBEE STATUS LEVEL OF CONTRIBUTOR	20
Total points for Price and B-BBEE must not exceed	100

- 1.5 Failure on the part of a bidder to submit proof of B-BBEE Status level of contributor together with the bid, will be interpreted to mean that preference points for B-BBEE status level of contribution are not claimed.
- 1.6 The purchaser reserves the right to require of a bidder, either before a bid is adjudicated or at any time subsequently, to substantiate any claim in regard to preferences, in any manner required by the purchaser.

2. **DEFINITIONS**

- (a) **"B-BBEE"** means broad-based black economic empowerment as defined in section 1 of the Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Act;
- (b) "B-BBEE status level of contributor" means the B-BBEE status of an entity in terms of a code of good practice on black economic empowerment, issued in terms of section 9(1) of the Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Act;
- (c) **"bid"** means a written offer in a prescribed or stipulated form in response to an invitation by an organ of state for the provision of goods or services, through price quotations, advertised competitive bidding processes or proposals;
- (d) "Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Act" means the Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Act, 2003 (Act No. 53 of 2003);
- (e) "EME" means an Exempted Micro Enterprise in terms of a code of good practice on black economic empowerment issued in terms of section 9 (1) of the Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Act;
- (f) "functionality" means the ability of a tenderer to provide goods or services in accordance with specifications as set out in the tender documents.
- (g) "prices" includes all applicable taxes less all unconditional discounts;
- (h) "proof of B-BBEE status level of contributor" means:
 - 1) B-BBEE Status level certificate issued by an authorized body or person;
 - 2) A sworn affidavit as prescribed by the B-BBEE Codes of Good Practice;
 - 3) Any other requirement prescribed in terms of the B-BBEE Act;
- (i) "QSE" means a qualifying small business enterprise in terms of a code of good practice on black economic empowerment issued in terms of section 9 (1) of the Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Act;
- (j) **"rand value"** means the total estimated value of a contract in Rand, calculated at the time of bid invitation, and includes all applicable taxes;

POINTS AWARDED FOR PRICE

3.1 THE 80/20 OR 90/10 PREFERENCE POINT SYSTEMS

A maximum of 80 or 90 points is allocated for price on the following basis:

80/20 or 90/10

$$Ps = 80\left(1 - \frac{Pt - P\min}{P\min}\right)$$
 Or $Ps = 90\left(1 - \frac{Pt - P\min}{P\min}\right)$

Where

Ps = Points scored for price of bid under consideration

Pt = Price of bid under consideration
Pmin = Price of lowest acceptable bid

4. POINTS AWARDED FOR B-BBEE STATUS LEVEL OF CONTRIBUTOR

4.1 In terms of Regulation 6 (2) and 7 (2) of the Preferential Procurement Regulations, preference points must be awarded to a bidder for attaining the B-BBEE status level of contribution in accordance with the table below:

B-BBEE Status Level of Contributor	Number of points (90/10 system)	Number of points (80/20 system)
1	10	20
2	9	18
3	6	14
4	5	12
5	4	8
6	3	6
7	2	4
8	1	2
Non-compliant contributor	0	0

5.	D	ID	\mathbf{r}	EC	1 1	D	ΛT		N
J .	D	ıv	v		LA	π.	AΙ	IU	IN

5.1 Bidders who claim points in respect of B-BBEE Status Level of Contribution must complete the following:

B-BBEE STATUS LEVEL OF CONTRI	BUTOR (CLAIMED	IN TERMS	OF PAI	RAGRAPHS	1.4 AND	4.1
B-BBEE STATUS LEVEL OF CONTRI	BUIOK (CLAIMED	IN IERW2	OF PAI	RAGRAPHS		I.4 AND

6.1 B-BBEE Status Level of Contributor: . =(maximum of 10 or 20 points)
(Points claimed in respect of paragraph 7.1 must be in accordance with the table reflected in paragraph 4.1 and must be substantiated by relevant proof of B-BBEE status level of contributor.

7. SUB-CONTRACTING

7.1 Will any portion of the contract be sub-contracted?

(Tick applicable box)

YES	NO	

- 7.1.1 If yes, indicate:

 - ii) The name of the sub-contractor.....
 - iii) The B-BBEE status level of the sub-contractor.....
 - iv) Whether the sub-contractor is an EME or QSE

(Tick applicable box)

•	,		
YES		NO	

v) Specify, by ticking the appropriate box, if subcontracting with an enterprise in terms of Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2017:

Designated Group: An EME or QSE which is at last 51% owned by:	EME	QSE
Black people	V	V
. ,		
Black people who are youth		
Black people who are women		
Black people with disabilities		
Black people living in rural or underdeveloped areas or townships		
Cooperative owned by black people		
Black people who are military veterans		
OR		
Any EME		
Any QSE		

8.	DECLARATION WITH REGARD TO COMPANY/FIRM
8.1	Name of company/firm:
8.2	VAT registration number:
8.3	Company registration number:
8.4	TYPE OF COMPANY/ FIRM
	Partnership/Joint Venture / Consortium
	One person business/sole propriety
	Close corporation
	ick applicable box]
8.5	DESCRIBE PRINCIPAL BUSINESS ACTIVITIES
8.6	COMPANY CLASSIFICATION
	Manufacturer
	Supplier
	Professional service provider
	Other service providers, e.g. transporter, etc.
	īck applicable box]
Ľ	iek appliedate sex
8.7	MUNICIPAL INFORMATION
	Nunicipality where business is situated:
	egistered Account Number:
	and Number:
•	
8.8	Total number of years the company/firm has been in business:
8.9	I/we, the undersigned, who is / are duly authorised to do so on behalf of the company/firm,
	certify that the points claimed, based on the B-BBE status level of contributor indicated in
	Page 45 of 62

paragraphs 1.4 and 6.1 of the foregoing certificate, qualifies the company/ firm for the preference(s) shown and I / we acknowledge that:

- i) The information furnished is true and correct;
- ii) The preference points claimed are in accordance with the General Conditions as indicated in paragraph 1 of this form;
- iii) In the event of a contract being awarded as a result of points claimed as shown in paragraphs 1.4 and 6.1, the contractor may be required to furnish documentary proof to the satisfaction of the purchaser that the claims are correct;
- iv) If the B-BBEE status level of contributor has been claimed or obtained on a fraudulent basis or any of the conditions of contract have not been fulfilled, the purchaser may, in addition to any other remedy it may have
 - (a) disqualify the person from the bidding process;
 - (b) recover costs, losses or damages it has incurred or suffered as a result of that person's conduct;
 - (c) cancel the contract and claim any damages which it has suffered as a result of having to make less favourable arrangements due to such cancellation;
 - (d) recommend that the bidder or contractor, its shareholders and directors, or only the shareholders and directors who acted on a fraudulent basis, be restricted by the National Treasury from obtaining business from any organ of state for a period not exceeding 10 years, after the audi alteram partem (hear the other side) rule has been applied; and
 - (e) forward the matter for criminal prosecution.

WITNESSES	
1	SIGNATURE(S) OF BIDDERS(S)
2	DATE: ADDRESS

15. MBD 8: DECLARATION OF BIDDER'S PAST SUPPLY CHAIN MANAGEMENT PRACTICES

- 1. This Municipal Bidding Document must form part of all bids invited.
- 2. It serves as a declaration to be used by municipalities and municipal entities in ensuring that when goods and services are being procured, all reasonable steps are to combat the abuse of the supply chain management system.
- 3. The bid of any bidder may be rejected if the bidder, or any of its directors have:
 - a) Abused the Municipality's Supply Chain Management System or committed any improper conduct in relation to such system:
 - b) Been convicted for fraud or corruption during the past five years:
 - c) Wilfully neglected, reneged or failed to comply with any government, municipal or public sector contract during the past five years; or
 - d) Been listed in the Register for Bid Defaulters in terms of section 29 of the Prevention and Combating of Corruption Activities Act (No 12 of 2004).
- 4. In order to give effect to the above, the following questionnaire must be completed and submitted with the bid.

ITEM	QUESTION	YES	NO
4.1	Is the bidder or any of its directors listed on the National Treasury's database as a company or person prohibited from doing business with the public sector?	Yes	OZ
	(Companies or persons who are listed on this database were informed in writing of this restriction by the Accounting Officer/Authority of the institution that imposed the restriction after the audit alteram partem rule was applied).		
	The database of Restricted Suppliers now resides on the National Treasury`s website (www.treasury.gov.za) and can be accessed by clicking on its link at the bottom of the home page.		
4.1.1	If so, furnish particulars:		
4.2	Is the bidder or any of its directors listed on the Register for Bid Defaulters in terms of section 29 of the Prevention and Combating of Corruption Activities Act (No 12 of 2004)? (The Register for Bid Defaulters can be accessed on the National Treasury's website (www.treasury.gov.za) by clicking on its link at the bottom of the home page.	Yes	No
4.2.1	If so, furnish particulars:		

ITEM	QUESTION	YES	NO
4.3	Was the bidder or any of its directors convicted by a court of	Yes] O
	law (including a court of law outside the Republic of South		
401	Africa) for fraud or corruption during the past five years?		
4.3.1	If so, furnish particulars:		
4.4	Does the bidder or any of its directors owe any municipal	Yes	No
	rates and taxes or municipal charges to the		
	municipality/municipal entity, or any other		
	municipality/municipal entity, that is in arrears for more than		
	three months?		
4.4.1	If so, furnish particulars:		
4.5	Was any contract between the bidder and the	Yes	No
	municipality/municipal entity or any other organ of state		
	terminated during the past five years on account of failure to		
	perform on or comply with the contract?		
4.5.1	If so, furnish particulars:		
CERTIFY THE CORRECT. I ACCEPT THE ME SHOULD	ERSIGNED (FULL NAME) HAT THE INFORMATION FURNISHED ON THIS DECLARATION FORM HAT, IN ADDITION TO CANCELLATION OF A CONTRACT, ACTION MAD THIS DECLARATION PROVE TO BE FALSE.		
Name of Bid	lder		
Signature	Name (print)		
Capacity	Date		

16. MBD 9: CERTIFICATE OF INDEPENDENT BID DETERMINATION

- 1. This Municipal Bidding Document (MBD) must form part of all bids¹ invited.
- 2. Section 4 (1) (b) (iii) of the Competition Act No. 89 of 1998, as amended, prohibits an agreement between, or concerted practice by, firms, or a decision by an association of firms, if it is between parties in a horizontal relationship and if it involves collusive bidding (or bid rigging).² Collusive bidding is a pe se prohibition meaning that it cannot be justified under any grounds.
- 3. Municipal Supply Regulation 38 (1) prescribes that a supply chain management policy must provide measures for the combating of abuse of the supply chain management system, and must enable the accounting officer, among others, to:
 - a. take all reasonable steps to prevent such abuse;
 - b. reject the bid of any bidder if that bidder or any of its directors has abused the supply chain management system of the municipality or municipal entity or has committed any improper conduct in relation to such system; and
 - c. cancel a contract awarded to a person if the person committed any corrupt or fraudulent act during the bidding process or the execution of the contract.
- 4 This MBD serves as a certificate of declaration that would be used by institutions to ensure that, when bids are considered, reasonable steps are taken to prevent any form of bidrigging.
- 5 In order to give effect to the above, the attached Certificate of Bid Determination (MBD 9) must be completed and submitted with the bid:

CERTIFICATE OF INDEPENDENT BID DETERMINATION

¹ Includes price quotations, advertised competitive bids, limited bids and proposals.

² Bid rigging (or collusive bidding) occurs when businesses, that would otherwise be expected to compete, secretly conspire to raise prices or lower the quality of goods and / or services for purchasers who wish to acquire goods and / or services through a bidding process. Bid rigging is, therefore, an agreement between competitors not to compete.

I, the undersigned, in submitting the accompanying bid:
(Bid Number and Description)
in response to the invitation for the bid made by:
(Name of Municipality / Municipal Entity)
do hereby make the following statements that I certify to be true and complete in every respect: I certify, on behalf of:that: (Name of Bidder)

- 1. I have read and I understand the contents of this Certificate;
- 2. I understand that the accompanying bid will be disqualified if this Certificate is found not to be true and complete in every respect;
- 3. I am authorized by the bidder to sign this Certificate, and to submit the accompanying bid, on behalf of the bidder;
- 4. Each person whose signature appears on the accompanying bid has been authorized by the bidder to determine the terms of, and to sign, the bid, on behalf of the bidder;
- 5. For the purposes of this Certificate and the accompanying bid, I understand that the word "competitor" shall include any individual or organization, other than the bidder, whether or not affiliated with the bidder, who:
 - a. has been requested to submit a bid in response to this bid invitation;
 - b. could potentially submit a bid in response to this bid invitation, based on their qualifications, abilities or experience; and
 - c. provides the same goods and services as the bidder and/or is in the same line of business as the bidder
- 6. The bidder has arrived at the accompanying bid independently from, and without consultation, communication, agreement or arrangement with any competitor. However communication between partners in a joint venture or consortium³ will not be construed as collusive bidding.
- 7. In particular, without limiting the generality of paragraphs 6 above, there has been no consultation, communication, agreement or arrangement with any competitor regarding:
 - a) prices;
 - b) geographical area where product or service will be rendered (market allocation)
 - c) methods, factors or formulas used to calculate prices;
 - d) the intention or decision to submit or not to submit, a bid;
 - e) the submission of a bid which does not meet the specifications and conditions of the bid; or
 - f) bidding with the intention not to win the bid.
- 8. In addition, there have been no consultations, communications, agreements or arrangements with any competitor regarding the quality, quantity, specifications and conditions or delivery particulars of the products or services to which this bid invitation relates.

9.	The terms of the accompanying bid have not been, and will not be, disclosed by the bidder,
	directly or indirectly, to any competitor, prior to the date and time of the official bid opening
	or of the awarding of the contract.

10. I am aware that, in addition and without prejudice to any other remedy provided to combat
any restrictive practices related to bids and contracts, bids that are suspicious will be
reported to the Competition Commission for investigation and possible imposition of
administrative penalties in terms of section 59 of the Competition Act No 89 of 1998 and or
may be reported to the National Prosecuting Authority (NPA) for criminal investigation and or
may be restricted from conducting business with the public sector for a period not exceeding
ten (10) years in terms of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act No 12 of
2004 or any other applicable legislation.

Name of Bidder		
Signature	Name (print)	
Capacity	Date	

³ Joint venture or Consortium means an association of persons for the purpose of combining their expertise, property, capital, efforts, skill and knowledge in an activity for the execution of a contract.



PART B- SPECIFICATIONS AND PRICING SCHEDULE

17. SPECIFICATIONS

SUPPLY, DELIVERY & OFFLOADING OF ALL-IN-ONE WORKSTATIONS (COMPUTERS), CAD 4D SOFTWARE

AND LAPTOP

Page **52** of **62**

1. ALL-IN-ONE WORKSTATION (COMPUTER):

Processor

CPU: Intel Pentium Silver J5040 / 2 GHz

Max Turbo Speed: 3.2 GHz Max Turbo Speed: Number of Cores: Quad-Core Chipset Type: Intel H470

Cache Memory

Installed Size: L2 cache - 4 MB

Cache Per Processor: 4 MB

RAM

Installed Size: 16 GB

Technology: DDR4 SDRAM - non-ECC

Effective Memory Speed: 2933 MHz Rated Memory Speed: 2933 MHz

Form Factor: SO-DIMM 260-pin Slots: 2 (total) / 1 (empty)

Configuration Features: 1 x 16 GB

Hard Drive

Type: SSD - M.2 Capacity: 1 x 1 TB Interface Type: **PCI Express**

Features: **NVM Express (NVMe)**

Card Reader

3 in 1 card reader Type:

Monitor

Monitor Type: LED - IPS

Touchscreen: Yes Diagonal Size: 27"

Native Resolution: 1920 x 1080 (Full HD)

Widescreen Display: Yes Image Brightness: 250 cd/m²

Monitor Features: BrightView, 72% NTSC color gamut, 3-sided micro-edge

Graphics Controller

Graphics Processor: Intel UHD Graphics 605

Video Interfaces: **HDMI**

Audio Output
Sound Output Mode: Stereo

Speakers Included: 2 x right / left channel

Camera

Camera: Yes

Resolution (MP): 5 Megapixel

Features: IR camera, HP Wide Vision, privacy camera

Input Device

Type: Mouse, keyboard **Audio Input**

Type: Quad array microphone

Networking

Wireless LAN Supported: Yes

Data Link Protocol: Ethernet, Fast Ethernet, Gigabit Ethernet, IEEE 802.11b, IEEE 802.11a, IEEE

802.11g, IEEE 802.11n, IEEE 802.11ac, Bluetooth 5.0

Features: MU-MIMO Support, dual stream (2x2), Miracast compatible

Expansion / Connectivity

Slots: 2 (total) / 0 (free) x M.2 Card

Interfaces: 4 x USB 3.1 Gen 1 (one of them is Battery Charging 1.2) 1 x

headphones/microphone 1 x USB-C 3.1 Gen 1 1 x HDMI input 1 x HDMI output 1 x

LAN (Gigabit Ethernet)

2. CAD 4D SOFTWARE

3. HP Pavilion 15 i7 1165G7 16GB RAM 1TB SSD FHD Notebook (LAPTOP):

General Specifications

Numeric Keypad	Yes	
Optical Drive	No	
Computer Type	Notebook	
SD Card Reader	Yes	
Security Lock Port	No	
Backlit Keyboard	Yes	
Connectivity		
VGA Outputs	0	
Built-in Wi-Fi	Yes	
DisplayPort	Yes	
Ethernet Port	No	
Bluetooth	Yes	
USB 2.0 Ports	0	
USB 3.x Ports	2	
USB Type-C Ports	1	
HDMI Output	Yes	

Page **54** of **62**

Auxiliary Audio Output	Yes	
Battery		
Battery Capacity	0	
Graphics		
Dedicated Graphics	No	
Display		
Refresh Rate	0	
Screen Size	15.6-inch	
Touch Screen	No	
Variable Refresh Technology	No	
Storage		
HDD Capacity	N/A	
SSD Capacity	1TB	
Storage Technology	NVMe	
Storage Type	SSD - Solid State Drive	
eMMC Capacity	0	
Boxed Dimensions		
Gross Weight	2.29 kg	
Height	6.9 cm	
Length	30.5 cm	
Net Weight	1.75 kg	
Width	52 cm	
Processor		
Processor	Intel Core i7	
Max Processing Speed	4.7 GHz	
Processor Brand	Intel	
Processor Cores	4 Cores	
Processor Generation	11th Generation	
	Page 55 of 62	

Processor Model Number	1165G7	
System Requirements		
Operating System	Windows 10 Home	
Memory		
RAM Capacity	16GB	
RAM Speed	3200 MHz	
RAM Type	DDR4	
Product Dimensions		
Product Width	36.02 cm	
Product Height	1.79 cm	
Product Length / Depth		

4. Length of contract

The contract will be valid for a period of 1 month, subject to at least one year warranty from the date of appointment.

5. **ENQUIRIES**

Technical queries related to the specification of this contract shall be directed to Mr Bongani Hlatshwayo on 082 391 5631 / 034 328 7687 or Ms Samu Madida on 034 328 7945

6. **EVALUATION PHASES**

Points for this bid shall be awarded for:

- (a) Price;
- (b) B-BBEE Status Level of Contributor; and

(c) Objective Criteria, in terms of Preferential Procurement Regulation 11 and section 2(1) (f) of the Preferential Procurement Policy Framework Act

In terms of the objective criteria (c), the Newcastle Local Municipality reserves the right not to award the bidder exposing the Municipality to one or more of the below mentioned risks:

- The risk of fruitless and wasteful expenditure to Newcastle Local Municipality;
- The risk of Irregular expenditure to Newcastle Local Municipality;
- The risk of poor project and contract management on existing project with Newcastle Local Municipality;
- The risk of an abnormally low bid; and
- The risk of a material irregularity.

18. ELIGIBILITY CRITERIA

Bid offers will only be accepted if:

- 1. A valid Tax Compliance Status Pin or CSD Master Registration Number for verification;
- 2. The Form of Offer is completed and signed;

- 3. The bid must adhere to Pricing Instructions where the pricing schedule should be completed correctly and signed;
- 4. The bidder or any of its directors/shareholders is not listed on the Register of Tender Defaulters in terms of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act of 2004 person prohibited from doing business with the public sector;
- 5. The bidder has not:
 - a. abused the Employer's Supply Chain Management System; or
 - b. failed to perform on any previous contract and has been given a written notice to this effect:
- 6. The bidder has completed the Declaration of Interest and there are no conflicts of interest which may impact on the tenderer's ability to perform the contract in the best interests of the employer or potentially compromise the tender process and persons in the employ of the state are permitted to submit tenders or participate in the contract;
- 7. The bidder is registered on the **Central Supplier Database**;
- 8. The bidder is not in arrears for more than 3 months with municipal rates and taxes and municipal service charges. The latest municipal account is to be attached. The statement must not be older than three months from the closing date of this tender. Alternatively, if the tenderer is currently leasing premises and is not responsible for the payment of municipal services, a copy of the Lease Agreement must be attached, coupled with the letter from the lessor confirming that your account is up to date;
- 9. A Joint-Venture Agreement or Consortium, where applicable, is submitted with bid;
- 10. The bidder scores a **minimum of N/A points** in respect of each evaluation criteria;
- 11. Prospective bidder comply with the requirements of the bid and technical specifications;
- 12. All returnable schedules are to be completed and all relevant certificates attached where indicated.

19. PRICING SCHEDULE

NOTE:

- 1. All delivery costs MUST be included in the bid price, for delivery at the prescribed destination.
- 2. Document MUST be completed in non-erasable black ink.
- 3. NO correction fluid/tape may be used. In the event of a mistake having been made, it shall be crossed out in ink and be accompanied by an initial at each and every alteration.
- 4. The Bidder MUST indicate whether he/she/the entity is a registered VAT Vendor or not.
 - In the case of the Bidder not being a registered VAT Vendor, both columns (amount/rate excluding AND including VAT) must reflect the same amount.

I / We								
(full name of Bidder) the undersigned in my capacity as								
of the firm								
	hereby offer to Newcastle Municipality to render the services as described, in accordance with the							!
specification and co	nditions of contract to the ϵ	entire	satisfact	ion of th	ne Newcas	tle Munic	cipality and	d
subject to the condit	ions of tender, for the amou	unts in	ndicated	l hereun	ider:			
				INI	DICATE WIT	H AN "X"		
Are you/is the firm o	registered VAT Vendor		YES			NO		
If "YES", please prov	ride VAT number							
			·					
Name of Bidder								
								$\overline{}$
Signature			Name	(print)				
Capacity			Date					
	PRICI	NG SC	CHEDULE					
	(To be comp			_				
De	escription	Qu			it Price	To	tal Cost	
	- iption	αu	y	3.11				
ALL-IN-ONE WORKSTATION (COMPUTER)		5						

CAD 4D SOFTWARE	2		
HP Pavilion 15 i7 1165G7 16GB RAM 1TB SSD FHD Notebook (LAPTOP) Or Equivalent	1		
	(lı	TOTAL COST	

Product warranty in monthsmonths

Delivery period after receiving an official orderdays

Name of Bidder		
Signature	Name (print)	
Capacity	Date	

20. SCHEDULE OF SIMILAR WORK EXPERIENCE OF THE BIDDER

(Nam	Employer e, Tel, Fax, Email)		Contact person ne, Tel, Fax, Email)	Nature of Work	Value of Work (Incl. Vat)	Date Completed
Name		Name				
Tel		Tel				
Fax		Fax				

Email	Email	
Name	Name	
Tel	Tel	
Fax	Fax	
Email	Email	
Name	Name	
Tel	Tel	
Fax	Fax	
Email	Email	
Name	Name	
Tel	Tel	
Fax	Fax	
Email	Email	
Name	Name	
Tel	Tel	
Fax	Fax	
Email	Email	
nach additional p	ages if mores space is required	٦.
Number of sheets	appended by the tenderer to	o this schedule (If nil, enter NIL)

Name of Bidder		
Signature	Name (print)	
Capacity	Date	

21. DECLARATION BY BIDDER

I / We acknowledge that I / we am / are fully acquainted with the contents of the conditions of tender of this tender document and that I / we accept the conditions in all respects.

I / We agree that the laws of the Republic of South Africa shall be applicable to the contract resulting from the acceptance of *my / our tender and that I / we elect domicillium citandi et executandi (physical address at which legal proceedings may be instituted) in the Republic at:

	sponsibility for the proper execution under this agreement as the prince		nt of all obligations and conditions e due fulfillment of this contract.
tender; that the price price(s) cover all m	e quoted cover all the work / iter	ns specified in th Ulting contract o	corrections and validity of my / our se tender documents and that the and that I / we accept that any
			ne / us and open for acceptance calculated from the closing date
Name of Bidder			
Signature		Name (print)	
Capacity		Date	
Witness 1		Witness 2	